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1 MR. NUTTER: We will call the next case, Number

2 5152,

3 MR. DERRVYBERRY: Case 5152 in the matter of Case

4 |[Number 5152 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of the
5 liorder NoO. rR-4713, as amended by Order NoO. R-4713-A, which

6 lordexr established a special depth bracket allowable for the

7 Media-Entrada 0il Pool, sandoval County, New Mexico.

8 MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and TOX,

(o]

appearing on pehalf of Petro-Lewis corporation and I have one
10 lwitness to be sworn.
114 (THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.}

12 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, W€ would

13 propose to incorporate the records of and exhibits of the
14 |previous hearings in this case and simply provide for you
15 ltoday testimony to update the information already submitted.
16 MR. NUTTER: The record in Case 5152 made on prior
17 lloccasion wili be incorporated in the record of this Case

18 |ltoday.

19 JOHN SOMERS

20 llcalled as & witness, having been First duly 3swoIns was

2

-

exvamined and testified as follows:

—

22 DIRECT EXAMINATION

e

23 |[BY MR. KELLAIING
24 0. wouid you please state your name, by whom employed

25 land in what capacity?
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1 A John Somexs. 1'm employed by petro-Lewis Ccorporation
' ol and 1I'm the Denver pivision Manager.
. 3 Q Are you a petroleum engineer?
’ 4\ A Yes, 1 am.
) 5 0. And have You made a study of the Media-Entrada Pool?
. 6 A, ves, 1 have.
4 ’ 7\ 0. pid you previously testify at the previous hearings
ﬁ g | of this Case?
3 9 A Yes, 1 have.
(2
. v ®
i -g g 10 Q. And have your qualifications as an expert petroleum
o3
@ =
® i3 11 || engineer been accepted and made 2 matter of record?
o032
= ,;§
%§2§ 12 A Yes, they have.
S8g
= Tge 13 MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
538
g%%ﬁ 14 || acceptable?
o & 15 MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
. =
2 S
8 16 Q {(Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. Somers, would you
17 || please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit Number Oneé,
18 ;dentify it and state for the Examiner what information it
19 contains?
20 A Exhibit Number One is a tabulation of the production
21“from +he four wells which comprise the Media—Entrada field,
) \showing the oil and watiel production from June 1974 rhrough
93 || June 1975, which is basically the period since our last

2 hearing.

4
25 0. Wwould you please refer to Exhibit Number TWO ara
L)
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L , i i
the water pach into the Entrada formation.

Q. The property pow has peel nnitized ang Yov axre \
4 | ready o commence your pressure maintenance and production

allin accordance with your planned program?

5 A. That 18 correct:
0 what eifective date 4© you anticipate?
A as 1 saY the unit will pe offective ag of September

s“the first and W€ alxready have the woTk under waY necessary to
gmaadd three injection wells around the periphery of the field.
10\These are existing wells which will be converted o injection.
" \We have already received nost of the material necessary o

12 equip those wells with plastic—coated tubind packers and 21l

13 § that yemalns is O actually connect ap the injection gystem

14 || and add the injection pump which we nave been prOmised a i
15 September gelivery on.

16 Q. po the Media-Entrada wells still have the capacity

17 o produce this special depth bracket allowable?

18 A. Yes;, sir .

19 Q. In your opinion will the continuation of the

20\ special depth pracket allowable at seven hundred and Fifry \
21 barrels per aay cause premature wateXx encrouchment? \
22 A No. \
23 Q in your opinion will continuation of the special \
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Q Do you anticipate any adverse effect on the
reservoixr or are you aware of any evidence of reservoir
damage?

A. None at all, as a matter of fact to the contrary,
this piot which was shown as Exhibit Number Two indicates
that as the withdrawal rate increases that our o0il cut
increases, therefore, we would expect higher ultimate
recovery from the reservoir by being able to produce it at
the higher rates.

o Would producing the wells in the Media-Entrada
pool add a lower rate, a rate lower than the special depth
bracket allowable, result in the loss of oil that would not
otherwise be recovered?

A. Yes, it would.

Q. Is it necessary to have the higher rates of
withdrawals in order to reduce the amount of water in
relation to the amount of o0il recovered?

A, Yes, sir.

0. The conclusions you made in the previous testimony
before this Commission, are you in a position to re-affirm
those opinions?

A Yes.

0. Wothing between the last hearing and the present
hearing causes you to believe that this special depth

bracket allowable should not be continuei?
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B No, not at all.

Q. Were Exhibits One and Two prepared by you or under
your direct supervision?

A Yes, they were.

Q In your opinion will continuaticn of the special
depth bracket allowable be in the best interests of conserva-
tion, the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
rignts?

A Yes, it will.

MR. KELLAEIN: If the Examiner please, we move
the introduction of Exhibits One and Two.

MR. NUTTER: Petro-Lewis Exhibits One and Two will
be admitted into evidence.

MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes cur direct examination.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Somers, you say that the wells have a
capability of meeting this special allowable 1n tne pocl?
Now, examination of Exhibit One reveals that the well which
is producing the most fluid would be the Fluid Power Pump
Number One?

A Yes.

0. And it is making something like three thousand

barrels of water and two hundred and fifty barrels of oil




1 |\pexr day?

) 2 A That's correct.
. 3 Q You can't triple that production, can you?
i
: 4 h. These wells actually: as we indicated at the
5 (|previous hearings: have 2 productivity index between eleven
6 thousand and seventeen thousand parrels of fiuid a dayy and
|
[ ' 7 las & result the only limitation that we really have is the
s
8 mechanical equipment and our ability to dispose of the water. 1
= 9 0 This is what I'm wondering: the mechanical equipment.
wy
e ®
‘é 8 10 A We have got together with Reda and with 2 +wo
%
] ® 3= . as
¥ ;5%~ 1 hundred and forty horsepower Reda pumnp, they have indicated
vz
g £s9
‘gg‘:*&‘; 12 | that we can get a toP allowable well.
&
J 233
- '§N—?1 13 Q What will be your rotal fluid produced?
5375
= %2'5 14 A. 1 don't remember exactly what the design was On
23% . . o
o ’; 15 that, but 1 believe that we were talking about sometning in
.5 3
] 16 L Ehe range of eight or nine thousand parrels 2 day.
17 0. 1 was figuring something close to ten thousand
18 parrels a day?
i5 A. Right.
I
20 0. To make +hat seven nundred and {ifty?
21 A RrRight.
22 0. po you think you can do it? \
23 A. Yes. \
24 0 can these other three wells on Exhibit one do that, \\

25 though? \\
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1 A Number Three we can, we have a problem with

2 | Federal Media Numpber One and Two in that they are equipped
3 lwith four-and-a-half inch casing and we are going to be

4| limited there to a lower withdrawal rate.

5 0. I see. So you may not be able to get them up to

6 || anywhere near the seven hundred and fifty?

7 A, Right.
8 0. What is the standard allowable, three seventy-five?
= 9 A It was three hundred and forty-seven the last time

o b
.E 3 10 {| that we actually checked.
T :
O 3=  y . . .
:;ggN 11 Q Now, Exhibit Number Two is simply a copy of

Vi e ¢
SN
:'§“2 12 | Exhibit Number Two at the last Hearing, but you have added
o 8%
& S55

2A 8 . . . .
& §:§, 13flon a red line over to the right hand side. What is your
o528
B Iz2a 14 |l cumulative production there?
© £
[= R
_: = 15 A, It is three hundred and twenty-six thousand barrels
B
® 5 .

a 16 |t at that point.

17 0. And when was that?

18 A That was in the end of January 1975. Fortunately
10 | we were producing at the point that when I went back to use
a9 || this exhibit we would have been off of our chart when we

21 ffcame up with the June point, so we didn't put the June point

22 on.
' 23 0. You just went ahead and used the cld cne?
24 A Yes, we used the 0ld exhibit and updated it to

25 || the extent that we could within the limits of this actual




Gt L

1

ng service

porting Servicé
e, New Mexico 87501

Re,
, Santa F
(505) 982-9212

h reporti

d morris

General Court
No. 12
Phone

sl
82§ Calle Mejia,

graph.
MR. NUTTER:

He may be excused.

Do you have anything further: MY.

MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir.

ro offer in Case 515272

MR. DERRYBERRYi

10
11
12
13
14
15

16 | pracket allowable is no longer justified.

MR. NUTTER!

22

23

24

owners under the tracts jpvoived: protesting the conti

Page.—— 11

Any further questions of Mr. someYrs?

Kellahin?

MR. NUTTER: pDoes anyone have anvthing they wish

Mr . Examinel the Commission has

received & jetter from My. Georde H. HunkeX. attorney for

of the special depth pracket allowable and requesting us to
treat his copy of the letter that was sent to WSy as a
protest to the continuarnce of the gpecial depth pracket

allowable: and states that he pelieves the special depth

Is there anything gurther in case

We will rake the Case under advisement.

John K. reimer and robert E. Mckenzie who are royalty interest

nuance

,_f———-—"_"__:—-
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0. po you have an interest in the Medi
ool?

A 1 have.

0. Wwhat 1s that interest?

A My personal interest is a five percen

“ = 1+ shows the oil on han

month; the parrels of oil produced;

reports that are submitted monthly.

Q And what does that operxr

interest in Federal Media Wells One and TwO.

0. is that interest communitized at the
A No.
0 Have Yyou made a study, Mr. Reilmer,

tion from the Media—Entrada pPool?

1T think the number of it 1is c-115.

it is a sta

atoxr's report S

d at the peginn

the parrels

13

a—Entrada

t overriding

present rime?

of the produc-

produced; the barrels transferred to the transpo

which are sold parrels: the barre

end of thewmonth.'”

0. How far pack did you g

A, in 196%, the inception

o in making

of rederal

1s of oil on ha

this

Medi

A. 1 have.
0. where did you get the information for making this
study?
A The jnformation for this was pased on the operator's

ndard form:

how, Mr.

ing of the
of water
rter OY

nd at the

study?

a Number one.
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Q. How many wells are there in the Pool?
A, Four.

Q What are those wells?

A. Federal

Media Number One, Federal Media Number Two,
Fluid Power Pump Number One and Fluid Fower Pump Number Three.

0. Have you made a guarterly summary of the production
from the Fluid Pcwer Number One Well? That's the sheset you
have in front of you.

-3 Yes. Well, I made several summaries. The data
involved in this was so great that instead of scheduling it
by months I scheduled it and worked it out to quarters,
quarters of a year, and from these data that came from the
reports, producticn reports, I prepared three schedules. One
of them was the comparison of the barrels of o©il that were
produced by each of the four wells from the period of 13969
through the quarters ending June 30th, 1975.

The second one was the water-oil ratio for the
same period of time, for the same wells.

And the third, which is the little worksheet here,
established the average barrels of oil per day for Fluid
Power Pump Number One and Number Three from the start up of
Fluid Power Pump Number One in the fourth quarter of 13971.

0. In connection with the first study that you

prepared with regard to the oil produced, the barrels in

thousands, from inception through June of 1975 by quarters,
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I show you your study paper and ask you to explain that chart
that you have prepared to the Examiner,
A, Shall I come up there?

MR. HUNKER: We only have one of these,

MR. NUTTER: You can put it on the wall if you
wish and use the pointer.

0. (Mr. Hunker continuing.) Explain, if you will, this
graph, Mr. Reimer?

A First off when I finished this I knew I had done
it wrong, I should have used cross checks instead of coclors.
1 had a hell of a time getting Eﬁg‘colors reproduced, finding
someone to do that.

This chart is for the 0il produced with barrels in
thousands, this axis, from the inception in 1862 tc June 20th;
1974 with the data expressed by quarters. The guarters are
so identified across the bottom of the chart. The turquoise
or blue data are Federal Media Number One; the red is
Federal Media Number Two; the black is Fluld Power Pump
Number One; the green is Fluid Power Pump Number Three,
barrels of oil produced.

You can see from this more or less what the trends
have been. If you want to talk about Federal Media Number
One, this 1s 1969, the second quarter when it started, you

can see what's happened to this.

0. When did the Fluid Power.Pump Number One go on
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preoduction, what gquarter?

A It went on production in the fourth guarter of
1971. This is black. See what the production has bheen on
this.

0. When did the production from the Fluid Power Pump
Number One Well peak, Mr. Reimer, according to your chart?

A Fluid Power Pump Number One peaked at the second

quarter of 1974.

0. What has happened to that well since that time?
A It has shown & decline.
0. In connection with the water-oil ratio study that

you made, you prepared another chart. Would you exr” .n to
the Examiner what this chart showes?

A This chart is based con the same data, operator's
reports, accumulalive data from that and back again into
the guarters. = nave used the same color code, that is blue
is Federal Media Number One; red is Federal Media Number
Two, black is Fluid Power Pump Number One; and green is
Fluid Powexr Pump Number Three.

The axis here is, well in thousands of barrels of

water for the time period across the bottom. This starts
in 1969 at the inception of Federal Media Number One and
goes by well, by quarters, tc the perivd in time of June'30£ﬁ;
1975.

0 This represents the ratio of water to oil, is that
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0 I think that is all we want with regard to those
two charte,
You've also prepared another summary concerning
production of oil from the Fluid Power Pump Number One ana
the Fluid Power Pump Number Three. Will you tell the Examiner
about this study that you made, Mr. Reimer, what does it
Show?

A This shows the total barrels of oil produced by
Fluid Power Pump Number One and Fluid waer Pump Number Three,
being the same values that were established for these other
studies, in guarterly values divided by the number of calendar
days in that quarter. For example, on the first quarter of
October first through December the 315£ of 1971, there were
ninety~two working days. Fluid Power Pump Number One
produced thirteen thousand, four hundred and fif*y-nine
harrels of o0il or one hundred and forty-six point three
barrels per day, an average of one hundred and forty-six
peint three barrels per day.

Q. You showed that in the fourth quarter of 1873,

on the other charts, a considerable increase in the production.

E¥xplain that gquarter, if you will, to the Commissicn.

A The fourth quarter of 19737
0. Yes, sir, with regard to Fluid Power Pump Number One.
A ©luid Power Pump Number One produced thirty-two

thousand six hundred and forty-seven barrels of cil and
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ninety-two calendar days in that period, which gave them an

2 | average of barrels of oil per day of three hundred and
3§ fifty-four point nine.
4 0. Did the high point in the Fluid Power production,

n

Pump Number One production occur after that in the second
. 61 quarter of 19742
7 A The second quarter of 1974 was the maximum average

8 | barrels of oil per day that were produced, four hundred and

3 9| thirty-five barrels.
v
R 10 . : ) :
5 2 0. Since the first of the yvear what has happened with
|~
@ £3 1 :
b respect to that particular well?
g 28
E §E§ i2 a. That particular well's average in the first quarter
= 143 B of 1975 was two hundred and twenty-seven point seven barrels
@ Y75
- w S8 '
EEﬁF 14| per day for the first quarter and two hundred and thirty point
Ed%
= . .
T 3 151l nine barrels for the second quarter.
w O
8 16 Q. With regard to the other wells in the field, do

7l any of them come up to the level of that Fluid Power Number

18 Cne Well?

“ ' ' 19 A, No, sir.
20 0 And your studies will reveal this, is that correct?
21 A, Well, it is obvious here from the barrels or oil

22 ) produced by Fluid Power Pump Well Number Three that it is
23 | nowhere near comparable. 1 did not do a similer thing for
24 | Fluid Power Pump Number One and Two because there is no

25 || production in this neighborhood.
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1 0. What is the allowable for a one hundred and sixty
2 | acre unit at the present time without any special depth brackef
3|l figure cranked into it?

4 A I thought it was three hundred and forty-seven
5 il barrels per day.

6 0 What is the present allowable for

r

his particular
7 | pool, for the wells in this particular pcol, is it seven

8 || hundred and fifty barrels?

a A Seven hundred and fifty barrels.

10 0 Based on the studies that you have made, are the

g g

11§} wells at the present time capable of making the three hundred

12 )i and forty-seven barrels?

13 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I would object

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 | to any conclusions reached by this witness., He has not been

G:neral Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejua, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

15 || qualified as an expcrt witness and he cannot make a conclusion

sid morrish reporting service

16 || to that kind of a guestion.

17 MR. NUTTER: What was your question again, Mr.
18 Il Hunker?

19 MR. HUNKER: I asked him if he would express an

20 | opinion, and I guess I better withdraw my guestion as to

21 || whether or not the wells were capable of making three

22 Il hundred and forty-seven barrels.

23 - MR. NUTTER: I think that would reqguire an engineer-

24 || ing conclusion.

25 MR. HUNKER: I have no other guestions to ask of
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this witness. I would like to offer the three exhibits that
he has prepared and I will volunteer to try to get prepared
copies of these exhibits for counsel.

I hava a copy of Exhibit Number Three, if you will
mark it Exhibit Three, please, Mr. Reporter, for me?

MR. NUTTER: How shall we identify these, R and M?

MR, HUNKER: R and M, Exhibits Numbers One, Two and
Three.

{(THEREUPON, Exhibits R and M, One, Two and

Three were marked for identification by

the Reporter.)

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, may 1 ask
the witness a question as to.the foundation for the exhibits?

MR. NUTTER: I think he layed the foundation.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1'm not cxactly sure of what he said.

MR. NUTTER: Okay, go ahead.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BRY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. Reimer, this is a compilation by vou of informa-
tion you derived from looking at Cil Commission records, 1is
that right?

A The reports that have been submitted to the 0il

Commission.

0. And all of the data used to compile these exhibits
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1

ig as @& matter of fact on recoxrd with the Commission?

2 A Right.

3 Q. You didn't use any cutside information? i
A A No, Sir.

5 MR. KELLAHIN: 1 have noO other questions:

MR. NUTTER: are there any further questions of

Mr. Reimer?

8 you may be excused.

9 r and M Exhibits, Oner Two and Three will be

10| aamitted into the record. \
" (THEREUPON, R and M Exhibits. one, TwWO

12

and Three were admitted into evidence.)

13\ Mr. NUTTER: Mr. Reimer: with respect to Exhibit
numpber Three, 1 pelieve that there maybe an ayror here in the i

15 || first quarter of 1972. You showed ninety Aays there and that \

16 | would have peen a leadp year, 1 pelieve, SO there were probably

17 | ninety-oneé days In that quarter:

18 MR. REIMER: 1 may have peen jooking at the wrongd

19\ calendar for that year, pecause what 1 did to figure out the

26§ gays wWas rake MY 1ittle bank calendar they sent e sy 1975

21 | and picked out the months . “

22 MR, NUTTER: so I think the daily figure would be

23\ altered comewhat there as it would ne ninety-one days rather

24 | than ninety days.

25 MR. RIEMER: rThank you for calling that to my




, 1 | artention: which guarter was that?

1972, it would have ninety-one days.

o T

MR. REIMER: 1'1l make & correction of sone kind

here. 1D other woxrds: this would be eiqhty—nine days jnstead

of ninety?
7 MR. NUTTER: 1¢ would be ninety-one days-

MR. HUNKER: Tt was leap year, see it would be

3 nxnety—one.
Q %
2 & MR. REIMER: a1l right. 1 will chand® the ninety ro
uoé%i ninety-one
g £sq
Rt MR. HUNKER: Will you piease mnake & calculation to
Q Q_"c‘ ’
), g.vnir«
- ke .
= LaT correct it?
S35
o RSE . .
g §=- (THEREUPON, a discussion was held off
ESE
s 5 the record.)
vl =
® O
= 16 MR. REIMER: That is TtW° eighty—two point four
17 rounded oft. Thank YOU for calling that to ™Y attention.
18 MR. NUTTER: Yes, SiT-
19 MR. HUNKER: 1f the gxaminer please, I would 1ike

20 || for you ro take administrative notice of the restimony

pAl adduced by Mr. Ralph Gray:s @ professional engineel: jn Case
22\ NumbeXx 5152, heard on January 16th, 1974 wherein the original
23

depth pracket aliowable was considered rogether witnh his

24\ restimony at the de novo hearing pefore the full commission \

ﬂi\ jn Case Number 5167 - \
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MR, NUTTER: The record in Case Number 5152 made
on previous occasions has already been incorporated in the
record ¢f this Case today and we will also then incorporate
in the record Case Nuvmber --

MR. HUNKER: I think it is 5167, wherein Mr. Gray
testified with regard to the reservoir that involved the
Media-Entrada Pool and whet was ocurring with respect to the
reservoir.

MR. NUTTER: The record of Case Number 5167 will also
be incorporated.

MR. KELLAHIN: We have incorporated them. Mr, Nutte4
has those transcripts, I gave them back to him,

MR, HUNKER: Could I have about two minutes,
please?

MR. NUTTER: Sure.

(THEREUPON, a short recess was taken.)

MR. HUNKER: I'm not going to call Mr. McKenzie
as a witness, but I would like to make a statement, if I
may.

Mr. McKRenzie and Mr. Reimer together are the F
owners of a six percent overriding rovalty interest under
the Federal Media One and the Federal Media Two Wells. It
is their contention and has been for a considerable period
of time, that damage tc this reservoir is occurring by reason

of the excessive production from the Fluid Power Pump Number
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It is their contention and they think that their
exhibits produced today and at previous hearings show this
reservoir damage, a severe draw down in the water, a Qaterinq
out of the Federal Media Number One Wells detrimental to their
interests, to their correlative rights, and they would like to
point out to the Fxaminer that under the Commission's
regulations that to permit a greater depth well bracket
allowable that there has to be sufficient reservoir informa-
tion available. First of all to assure that the allowable
can be produced,; and further that it can be produced without
damage to the reservoir.

The Examiner should consider what has transpired
out here. A number cof things have happened over the last
three and a half years, thexe have been five or six hearings,
and at each of these hearings the minority interest owners
have either appeared or decided that they shouldn't appear
because the matter that was being considered by the Commission
was not necessarily relevant tc their particular position.

At any rate, they have gone to a considerable expense in
trying to establish their position with engineering testimony
and by the preparation of other studies.

They feel that certainly their correlative rights
are being damaged. They feel that o0il is being drawn from

the tract under which they have an overriding royalty up to
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the Fluid Yower Pump Number One Well, that a considerable

amount of their o©il is being produced from that well.

t

think that it was established early on that one well would
drain a hundred and sixty acres and the four wells in this ﬂ
pool could all be located on a forty-acre tract. So drainage
is to be presumed. The owner's own testimony reflects that
drainage is occurring, that o0il is crossing lease lines.

We strongly feel that the depth bracket allowable
should not be continued because it is rather clearly shown
that the wells at the present time will not make the one
hundred and sixty acre allowable presently established for
the pool, which is three hundred and forty-seven barrels
per well per day.

The operator has from time to time proposed
unitization pressure maintenance. Pressure maintenance was
recommrended by Fluid Power Pump Company back in nineteen
hundred and seventy-two. Nothing has ever transpired that
would actually help Reimer and McKenzie insofar as correlative
rights are concerned. They have been led down the primrose
path with a number of representations, and my thought would
be with regard to this particular matter, once there is a
need for a special depth bracket allowable and that Petro-
Lewis can establish that they have actually performed the
work that they have contended that they would perform, and

they are actually in a position to produce in excess of
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three hundred and forty-seven barrels per well per day, that
they come back into the Commission and ask for a special

3 1 depth bracket allowable.

4 My feeling is at this time that they cannot show

51 that the wells are capable of producing this amount, hence,
6l it is unneccessary for the Examiner, the Commission, to take

7 || any action in connection with this show-cause order,

8 Vie feel that the special depth bracket allowable
o 9 i should not be continued. We think the reservoir is being
2
Q@ o
& . . .
s 8 16 || damaged, we think that the correlative rights of these two
00552 1)l small-interest owners are being damaged.
-Eg)o'g
§i§E§ 12 Thank you very much, Mr. Examiner.
o' EAZ
g2 13 MKR. NUTTER: Thank you. Mr., Kellahin?
E G 14 MR. KELLAHIN: With all due respect to Mr. Hunker,
T 3 b | the only expert testimony of record teday on the specific
® o
S 16 | point of whether to continue the special depth bracket

17 {{ allowable has been Mr. John Somers of the operator. His

18 || test.imony indicates that for the reason that the area had

19 [ not been unitized with the approval of the Commission and

20 | the USGS was the substantial factor in the delay in

21 || implementing the program for developing this acreage to

22 | allow it to produce up to seven hundred and fifty barrels

23 || per day. That hurdle has been overcome. The first of

24 | September is the effective date for the unitization. - The - -

25 || operator has expended money, time and effort in putting

.
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together this program, knowing that he had certain cobligations
and commitments to fulfill with regards to performance here
and he is making his best effort to do so. To require him,
first of all, to expend the money and the effort to develop
the capacity to produce wells at the special depth bracket
allowable and then require him to come back in and ask for

an order places a supstantial risk upon the operacor. We
have felt all along that it is preferable to seek the
continued support and affirmance of the Commission in giving
us an opportunity to show that we can do this.

We apologize for the delay, those delays have
largely been out of our control. It had to do with the
mechanics of setting up this pool so that it could be
operated effectively. We are now at the point where we can
assure the Commission that we are going to make every
reasonable effort to get this done as soon as possible, and,
therefore, we ought to continue this special depth bracket
allowable at least cone more year and give Petro-Lewis an
opportunity to show what they can do with regards to that.

There is no evidence in the record to indicate
that the reservoir will be damaged. Quitc the contrary,
Mr. Somers' evidence indicates that there will be no
adverse effect upon the reservoir and with that assurance
then we would request that the order be approved.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anycne else have
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CASE 5262

Page... 3

MR. PORTER: The Hearing will come t¢ order,
please, |

‘Let the record show that present for the Hearing
are Ccmmissioners Trujillo and Porter, and that this is
a special Commission Hearing.

The first case is 5262 which is De Novo.

MR, CARR: Case 5262. Application of Petro-
Lewis Corporation for pool contraction, creation and special
pool rules, Sandoval County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason
Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the

Applicant. Since the two cases involve the same area

h

and some of the testimcny relates to the assignment of th
allowables to what we propose to be two separate pools, we
would suggest that the two cases be consoclidated for the
purpcse of making a record with separate orders to be

ent ered,

MR. PORTER: Are there any other appearances

MB. DERRYBERRY: Tom Derryberry for the Commission
MR. PORTER: 1Is there any objection to the con-
solidation of the two cases for the purpose of making a

record?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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MR. DERRYBERRY: No.

MR. PORTER: Then the cases will be consolidated
for hearing.,

Mr. Kellahin, how many witnesses do you have?

MR. KELLAHIN: We will have one witness. Prior
to offering any testimony, however, I would like to move
that the record in Case No. 5262 which was heard before
the Examiner and the record in Case No. 5152 which was
originally heard before an examiner six months ago be
inccrporated in the records of this case teogether with all
the exhibits that were offered at that time. We propose onl
to update the information that has already been submitted.

MR. PORTER: Now, Case 5152 has to do with con-
tinuing a special depth bracket allowable that was put into
effect some time ago?

MR, KELLAHIN: That is correct. 1In connection
with that case, we will have some information derived from
additional drilling in the area, and orimarily, we will have
projections on production subsequent to the Hearing.

MR. PORTER: I see. All right, if you have no
objection, we will ccnseclidate them.

The Commission will consolidate the two cases,
and aisc, we will make the records that were made in the

previcus hearings a part of this record.
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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CASE 5152

5262
SOMERS~DIRECT p.

Page....... .. P SN .
MR. KELLAHIN: We have one witness, Mr. John

Somers.

(Witness sworn.)

JOHN B. SOMERS

called 28 a witness, having been first culy sworn, was
{

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT ECAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Will you state your name, please?
A John B. Somers.
Q By whom are you employed and in what position,

Mr. Somers®?

A Petro~Lewis Corporation, Division of'Production,
Superintendent.

Q Mr. Somers, have you testified before the 0il
Conservation Commission or one if its examiners and made

your gqualifications a matter of record?

A Yes, I have.

Q You are a Petroleum Engineer?

A Yes, I am.

Q Have you made a study of the Media-Entrada Pool

in Sandoval County?

A Yes, I have.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE 5152
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SOMERS~DIRECT , Paqc6 .
Q Are you actively in charge of the operation of
this pool?
A Yes, sir, I am.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?

MR, PORTER: Yes, sir, they are.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Somers, €en marked
as Petro-Lewis Exhibit No. 1 in Case 5262, the plat on
the board, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A This is a map which shows both what we call
Media proper, Media Dome field and southwest Media as it
was defined as of June 1st, 1974. This shows in green
outline, the oil-water contact of the two separate sources
of supply of the reservoir. It shows the producing wells
in each of the pobls, and it shows a cross section across
both of these reservoirs showing the tilted oil-water contac]
which is caused by the hydrodynamic gradient in the Entrada
formation which is the producing formation in the field.

Q Was that cross section offered in the previous
hearing in this case?

A Yes, it was., This is the exact same exhibit as

it was presented previously in the same application. The

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. {505) 982-0386

b




SOMERS-DIRECT Pag(7 .

cross section is shown below, and below each cross section
is shown the cumulative production from each of these

pools showing that the southwest Media Pool has had very
limited produvction, whereas, the Media Pool proper has been
on production since, well, 1971. We have had about three
years production of over a half million barrels that has
been produced to date from that pool.

What we have attempted to show with this exhibit
is both the original configuration of the reservoir on the
overlay and as it is shown with dashed lines and then a
solid line here, and then on the base map, what the
reservoir actually looks like or the two reservoirs look
like today. So, that you can see the ojl-water contact has
moved in and the size of the reservoir has dropped by
virtue of water influx. This was calculated, first of all,
on a reservoir basis and then confirmed by the testing of
Fluid Power No. 4 Well and Federal Media No. 4 Well.

Q Where are those wells located?

A The Fluid Power No. 4 Well is in the southwest

cf the scuthesst of Section 15, 19 North, 3 West, and
Federal Media No. L is in the southeast of the scuthwest

of Section 14 of the same township and range. This also

shows the structure on the top of the Entrada formation,

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXIZO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386




CASE 5152
5262

SOMERS~DIRECT
showing the saddle which exists between the two fields.
This saddle was caused by the overlying Todilto having
thickened in the area.

Q Todilto?

A Todilto formatjon. It is a limestone and
anhydrite formation which lies over the Entrada producing
formation and forms caprock which has trapped the oil in
the Entrada. The Todilto is less than 50 feet thick in the
area of these producing wells and is something less than
70 feet thick where here in Federal Media No. 3 and here
in Federal Media No. 5 it has thickened up to over 90 feet
in this well and over 100 feet in this well. So, what you
have is an erosion which was then later filled with Todilto
in this saddle in between these two reservoirs,

Q You said that was established by tests ol the
two wells that you referred to in what we call the Media-
Entrada. What did thcese tests show?

A The Fluid Power No. 4 Well tested 100 percent

water,
Q It had been a producer?
A It had been a producer. It was completed by

Fluid Power Pump Company prior to our acquiring an interest

in the property. It was initially potentialed to 24 barrels
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SOMERS~DIRECT Page......F
of 0il a day and 72 barrels of water a day. So, it was
very close to the oil-water contact originally, but from
all appearances, it 1is now below the oil-water contact.
The Federal Media No. 4 was more recently tested, actually
after our first hearing, and it tested 99} percent water
at ke Tate of 1500 barrels of water a day; where it had
originally tested 18 barrels of oil and 96 barrels of
water a day. So, both of these wells are essentially
watered out and you can tell that the reservoir has moved
in somewhere between 7 and 10 feet. This is a bottom
water drive because this is a very thick Entrada section
in this area., The maximum 0il column is here in the

Fluid Power No. 1 which has L1 feet of pay.

Now, there has been development subsequent to
this which confirms the interpretation here. At the time
of the preparation of this exhibit, southwest Media was
only defined by these two dry holes, being Federal Media
No. 3 and Federal Media No. 5 and the producing well,
Fluid Power No. 5. We have since drilled a producing well
which is called Bowling Federal 6-22 to the south of

Fluid Power No. 5.
Q Could you mark on the exhibit the a2

location of that well, please?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WiDE CEPQSITION NOTARIES
225 JOUNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386




CASE 5152

5262
SOMERS-DIRECT Page..... 10 . .
A Bowling H-~22 is located approximately in the

southeast of the northwest of Section 22, Township 19
North, Range 3} West. This well encountered 42 feet of
¢il saturated Entrada pay. It is the thickest 0il section
that we have encountered in either of the fields. We are
presently in the process of completing this well, and
swab-testing and getting pressure information on it right
now.

Q Does it make any water?

A It makes no water at all, We have changed the
drilling practices in here that had been used previously
in drilling the other wells in an attempt to make a com-
pletion which would be as low water productive as possible
and so far, we appear to have succeeded. We set inter-
mediate pipe in the Todilto. We drilled in with o0il so
that we would not flush water out into the sand, and we
completed the very top six {feet of the Entrada to try
to stay away from the oil--/ater contact. The sand has
very good characteristics of average permeability like
300 millidarcies and porosities that average better than
23 percent. The porosities in this well in the upper
section where we perforated it were over 28 percent with

permeabilities of 800 millidarcies.
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Q How do the porosities and permeabilities compare

to the Media-Enirada Pool that is already developed?

A They are almust exactly the same, within a tenth
of a percent as far as porosity is concerned and very close
as far as the permeability value is concerned. The average,
I believe, is 286 and I believe it is 276 or 280 in here.
The oils, however, are different in some of their character-
istics. As far as distillation analysis or composition,
they are very much the same. There are two degrees of
difference here. The Media proper field is 33 gravity. The
southwest Media, the sample that we analyzéd is 31. The
viscosity of the oil in the southwest Media is twice as
viscous as the o0il in the Media Todilto. At 80 degrees
Fahrenheit you have 500 centipoises per Sayboldt seconds.

In the southwest Media, you have over 1100 Sayboldt seconds
viscosity. So, this appears to be a more viscous oil.

Q Did you find anydifference in the pressures
between the two areas?

A Yes, we have. We recently ran g pressure survey
with both of the fields shut in, and this pressure survey
showed that the depth-to-~fluid in all of the producing
wells in the Media was 930 feet and the depth of the fluid

in the southwest Media was only 630 feet, indicating that
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A I am not sure. I believe some of the pressure

information was.

Q Would you briefly review it then, what the
pressures are?

A The original pressure appears tc have been
between 2100 and 2200 pounds in the Media field and it is
now around 1780 pounds, whereas the pressure in the south-
west Media still appears to be around 2100 pounds.

Q You will have that pressure information later
for the Commission?

A Yes, we will.

Q Do you have anything to add in connection with
Exhibit No. 1?

A No, I don't believe so.

Q Mr. Somers, in connection with the Application
in Case No. 5262, :he Applicant alco applies for a special
depth bracket allowable for the southwest Media of up to
750 barrels per day. Do you have anythin
connection with that, confining your answer to the south-
west portion of the area?

A We, as I say, are presently testing the Bowlin
& < o

6-22 Well on completion, and we presently have swab rates

that have varied from 720 barrels a day to 890 barrels a
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SOMERS-DIRECT Pagc....

day from just six of the L2 feet of pay in the well. So,
the well definitely has the capacity to produce -- be a
top allowable producer, actually, as all the wells in here
do. The PI's or Productivity Indexes of the wells in the
Entrada in both of these pools indicate a minimum produc-
tivity of 11,000 barrels a day, barrels of fluid a day
capacity, so we are talking about a very small percentage
of the actual capacity of the wells to produce.

Q What is the producing characteristics of the other

well in the southwestern area?

A This has been a high volume water-producing well

& up until it was treated to restrict water production. The
well -~ and I think this is principally because of the
viscous nature of the 0il -~ was producing 7 to 10 barrels
of oil a day and 1500 barrels of water a day. It was

then treated to restrict the water production and came
back producing about 180 barrels of oil and about 200
barrels of water a day. Since that time, we have had
difficulty with sustaining fluid production because of

the treatment of the well, and as a recsult, our bottomhole

temperatures dropped and our o0il rates have also dropped
so that the well is only making around 40 barrels of oil

a day with about 200 barrels of water a day. Again, we
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had treated the well with Injectrol which is a chemical
which sets up in the water and prevents water production,
fluid production, and we are anticipating treating the
well with hot 0il to try to restore some of its produc-
tivity. It is definitely limited in productivity because
of the treatment and because of the way it was completed
initially. The completion practices initially were,
before they were aware of the primary oroducing mechanism
in the field, to complete the wells from the top of the
sand all the way to the oil-water contact. As a result,
the minute you produced the well at all, you have water
production into the wellbore, and with this viscous oil
which has a very high pore pcint, it is very very difficult
to produce at a very low water cut in any of the wells
which were completed in this manner.

MR. PORTER: Which well were you talking about
that is now making about 4O barrels a day?

THE WITNESS: The Fluid Power No. 5 Well.

MR. PORTER: 1In Section 22?2

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q In your opinion, is it necessary -- again, con-

fining your answer to the southwest portion that we are
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talking about —-- is it necessary to produce those wells at

high rates?

A I would say definitely it is. I can't say from
experience jn the southwest area because we have such
limited production experience from Fluid Power No. 5, but
definitely from the experience we have had in the Media
proper.

Q Take the Bowling Well, for example, would pro-
ducing it at the rate of the proposed 750 barrels per day
cause premature waler encroachment in your opinion?

No, not at all.

A
Q Or coning of water?
A No.

Q

Have you found any evidence of that in producing

the other pocl?

A No, we have not,

Q Do you feel the producing characteristics of the
two areas are similar?

A Very very similar.

Q Now, Mr. Somers, in your opinion, do the areas

which you have outlined in green on your Exhibit No. 1

[o}]

constitute two separate sources of supply?

A Yes, they do.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JCHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386




CASE 5152

5262
SOMERS-DIRECT Page. .. X7
Q Do you find any evidence from the well completions

that you have made showing any communication across the
zones between those two areas?

A No, we don't.

Q And the pressures you have encountered indicate
there has been no communication?

A That's correct.

Q Now, Mr. Somers, turning to Case No. 5152, and
referring to Exhibit No. 1 in that case which is the
cumulative production versus percent oil on the Fluid
Power No. 3, would you discuss that exhibit, please?

A This is an exhibit which we prepared and I
believe presented in Case No. 5218, however, it has been
updated with test information and cumulative production
as of the 1lst of August, 1974. This exhibit is a plot
of cumulative o0il production versus percent oil for Ffluid
Power No. 3 in the Media proper field. It shows that
since the installation of submersible high-volume pumping
equipment, we have had an increase with high withdrawal
rates of oil percent and it looks like we are going to
recover a substantially greater -- we have already’
recovered three times the o0il that we would have anticipated

under continued beam pumping operations or iow volume
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pumping operations. At this point it is difficult to
project, but we are going to substantially improve the ulti-
mate recovery over what might have been anticipated at low
withdrawal rates.
The first two points which are blank circles

show the decline in trend which had been establiched with
low volume withdrawal. The solid points show the o0il cut
versus cumulative history which has been established since
the installation of high volume submersible pump. We are
pumping at the rate of 3800 barrels of fluid a day, whereas
previously, we were limited to approximately 1200 to 1400
barrels of fluid a day.

Q Referring to Exhibit No. 2, in Case No. 5152,
would you discuss that exhibit?

A This is 2 pl

Q

t of cumulative oil production
versus percent oil for Flujd Power No. 1 Well, It, again,
shows the history, producing history of the well prior

to the installation of high volume pumping equipment. It
also shows the same type of responsejas we increaased the
producing rate; we got an increase in cil percent, and it
appears from this graph that we are going to recover in

this well, over 300,000 barrels of oil more than we would

have recovered under continued low volume withdrawals.
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Q Would producing the wells in the Media-Entrada
Pool at a lower rate result in the loss of 0il that would
not be recovered?
& Yes, it appears that it would.
Q In your opinion, is it necessary to have the
higher rates of withdrawal in order to reduce the amount
of water in relatvion to the amount of o0il recovery?
A That is correct, yes, it is.
Q Now, Mr. Somers, in connection with the two cases,

have any plans been made for forming a unit for the opera-

A Yes. We have made plans based on our reservoir
work to form a unit and a pressure maintenance project
to cover Media proper.

Q That is the original Media field?

A That is the original Media field which is made
up of four producing wells: Fluid Power No. 1, Fluid Power
No. 3, Federal Media No. 1 and Federal Media No. 2. Those
would continue to be producing wells. Some of the wells
that are also in the pool which are shut in or watered out
such as Fluid Power No. 4, Federal Media No. 4, would be
utilized as injection wells in this project.

Basically, this project is because our study
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indicates a very low-sweep efficiency because of the

viscous nature of tte o0il,; and we feel and our calculations
indicate that we can incfease the recovery substantially

by returning the water to the reservoir instead of disposing
of it in the shallow Gallup formation. We would be able

to return approximately 93 percent of the present produced
fluid to the reservoir if we were able to initiate this
project.

Q Would in in the Media proper
be of any benefit whatsoever to the southwest Media area?

A No.

Q Could you then includé it in a participating
area in any unit that might be formed?

A No, I don't believe so.

Q Have you checked with the United States Geological
Survey on the possibjlity of forming a unit including both
areas with a participating area for one and not for the
other?

A Yes, we have.

Q What answer did you get?

A Tney emphatically suggested that a unit be formed
to cover just Media proper, that the two areas could not

be covered under a single unit.
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Q Did they flatly say they would not approve such
a unit?

A Yes.

Q Now, Mr. Somers, in Order No. R-4713, which
approved the special allowable for the Media-Entrada Pool,
it was a suggestion, being in the final portion of the
Order, that the Applicant install production equipment at
each of the existing l160-acre non-standard units to
produce the units in such a manner as to minimize the
fluid-head differentials between units and tc eliminate
drainage which might not be offset by counter-drainage.
Has this been done?

A Yes, it has. We replaced the small pumping units
on Federal Media No. 1 and Federal Media No. 2 with larger
pumping units, Federal Media No. 2 was equipped with a
320,000 inch pound pumping unit. That was replaced with
a 640,000 inch pound pumping unit, and the pumping unit
on the Federal Media No. 1 which was 456,000 inch pound
unit was replaced with a 640,000 inch pound unit.

Q In your opinion, has that resulted in more
equalized withdrawals from the four units?

A Yes, it has.

Q Have you filed, as required by the Order, pro-

duction fluid level tests on each of the producing wells
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in the pool?
A Yes, we have.
Q And these were filed at the Aztec office?
A Yes, with Mr. Arnold.
Q Was Exhibit 1 in Case 5262 and Exhibit 1 and 1
in Case 5152 prepared by you or under your supervision?
A Yes, they were.

MR. KELLAHIN: I wouid like to offer at this
time these three exhibits in the consolidated cases.

MR. PORTER: We have one exhibit for one case
and two exhibits for the other. If there are no objections,
the exhibits will be admitted.

(Whereupon, Apvlicant's Exhibit No. 1 in Case

No. 5262 and Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 and

2 in Case No. 5152 were marked for identifi-

cation and admitted into evidence.)

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Do you have anything further to add, Mr. Somers?
A No, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: I tender the witness for 2rs35s

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:
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Q Mr. Somers, what you are seeking is to remove

the northwest quarter of Section 22 from the Media-Entrada
Pool and form a separate pool under 160 acres and continue
the 750 barrels of top allowable?

A Yes, sir.

Q For the Media-Entrada. What about the new pool
that you desire to form; are you asking for the same
allowable?

A Yes, for the same field rules for both fields.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Derryberry, do you have a
quests .7
MR. DERRYBERRY: Yes.

CRCSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DERRYBERRY:
Q Did the U.S.G.S. refuse or indicate they would
refuse to authorize the establishment of the pressure
maintenance project encompassing both of these areas,
and premise that refusal on the creation of two separate
pools? In other words, did they assume that these two
wo separate nools in refusing

0 231 ow

the 1nit to cover both of those areas?

A I don't know. They didn't say that, let's put

it that way.
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Q I was wondering what information -~
A (Interrupting) Carl Traywick just indicated that

they would not consider approving a unit which wculd cover
both areas but have different participation bases.

Q Did the information that you gave in soliciting
this answer indicate that these two areas constituted
separate sources of supply?

A Yes.

Q The other questién I had was: 1In your opinion
is the water drive for the Media proper pool in communicatich
with the water drive for the southwest Media pool?

A Well, it is all in the Entrada formation, and
that is a blanket formation that covers the whole San Juan
Basin, so anyplace in the Entrada is in communication with
any other place in the Entrada.

Q In other words, this caprock that comes dcwn
in the saddle separates the o0il zones but not the water
zones?

A Well, let's put it this way: It doesn't com-
pletely cut the Entrada off from the Entrada that is
present over there. In other wofds, it is a blamket sand

4

all over the San Juan 3asin. The erosion at that point was

not enough to completely erode all of the Entrada, so all
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of the Entrada is in pressure communication.
MR. DERRYBERRY: I see. Thank you.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. PORTER:
Q All of it is in pressure communication to some
degree?
A To some degree, right.
Q But you don't think the fluids are moving from
one of these reservoirs as indicated on ycur exhibit?
] . a
A NOe
Moving to the other?
No.

Q
A
Q You have no indication of that at all?
A Not at all. As a matter of fact, with the static
pressures remaining high and relatively constant in the
southwest Media and having dropped in the Media proper,
we definitely have indications that the behavior of one
reservoir is not affecting the other.

Q Do you have the levels of production of the

various wells? I was interested in the current level of

production on the Fluid Power Pump No. 1 in Section 147

- -~
A les.
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I wondered what the production level is?
A The current production level is 442 barrels a day.

Q That is 442 barrels of oil. Now, what volume of
fluid do you have to lift to get that?

A We have to lift 3700 barrels of fluid to get that.

Q But you do have capacity for 11,000 barrels of
capacity?

A That well actually has the capacity of producing
18,000 barrels a day based on the productivity index
calculations on that well. The minimum preoductivity of

any of the wells is 11,000 barrels of fluid a day.

Q So far you haven't needed a level of 740 barrels
a day?
A That's correct. When we initially put this

equipment in, we felt that we cculd achieve a top allowable
well, however, the capacity of the reservoir is such that
we did not. We got to 624 barrels a day initially. The
well is presently at its present capacity of 440 barrels

a day because of wear on the pump. We produced over
1,30C,C00 barrels of rluid through that pump, znd this
Heda, because we have to handle quite a bit of kaolin angd

clay in this water, it has started to wear and the

productivity has come off. We feel we can install a 240

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386




CASE 5122
5262

SOMERS-CRCSS Page. .21 ..

horsepower Reda and get the 750 barrel top allowable

probably this fall.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Somers, what are the present limits of the
Media-Entrada Pool itself, the originally designated pool?

A As shown on Exhibit 1 here.

Q I mean, the defined limits as far as the Com-
mission is concerned.

A As far as the Commission is concerned?

Q Yes.

A They would be the five drilling and spacing units
which have been set up which would cover the south half
of the northwest quarter of Section 14, the southwest
quarter of Section 14, the north half of the northwest
quarter of Section 23, the southeast quarter of Section 15,
the south half of the northeast quarter of Secticon 15,
the north half of the northeast quarter of Section 22, and
the northwest quarter of Section 22.

Q Now, you sought to have the northwest ocuarter of
22 deleted from the reservoir or from the designated pool
but not the north half of the northeast guarter of

Section 22, and it appears that that 80 acres would be more
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| productive under your proposed new pool than it is from

the old pool, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q Isn't this inconsistent to be putting this
acreage in a pool that is not producing from there?

A Are you describing --

Q (Interrupting) The 80 acres there obviously

contains some non-productive acreage according to your

exhibit?
A Right.
Q And it contains maybe five acres in the extreme

northeast aquarter that is productive?

A Correct.

Q But it would contain probably almost 4O acres
or more that is productive from your proposed new pool?

A That's correct.

Q Well, isn*'t that inconsistent to leave the
acreage in the pool that is not producing and not include

it in the other pool when it is producing from the other

pool essentially?

>

Well . the only way we might be able to accomplish
it 3is inconsistent -~ we have an overlap situation

in that particular 80 acres, and in terms of our proposed
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unit boundary, our proposed unit boundary includes only
the northeast quarter of the northeast quarter of Section
22 in that Media proper unit. So, the only thing that we
were attempting to set up in the southwest Media was
the existing producing proration unit, and then we could
go from there as our drilling plans progressed.

Q Do you have any plans to develop the southwest
of the northsast of Section 22? The southwest of the

northeast is right where your high is?

A Yes, we do.
Q What would you dedicate to that well?
A At the present time, we would have to dedicate

the south half of the northeast quarter and the north half
of the southeast guarter. What I would propose to do is
dedicate everything in the northeast quarter exclusive of
the 40 acres which would go into the Media proper.

MR, TRUJILLO: Mr. Somers, isn't that well in
the southeast of the northeast? Is that a producing well?
This one right here?

THE WITNESS: No, sir. This is a water disposal

disposing in that well at the present time?
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A At the present time, we are disposing of between

10,000 and 12,000 barrels of water a day into the Gallup.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter, were you through with
your questions?
MR. NUTTER: Not quite.
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q Mr. Somers, your cross section does not include

wells that you made reference to with Exhibits 1 and 2,

i1

c. 1 and the Fluid Power No. 2 There

the Fluid Power 2. oy
is no evidence of the two wells that are on the cross
section. What would those wells look like if you included
them on the cross section as far as their perforated
interval and where they lie with respect to the oil-water
contact?

A They would look just like Federali Media Nos. 1
and 2.

Q wWell, 1 and 2 are actually quite a lot different
from each other. One of them goes all the way through the

—————— P Y ol o e e b
pPay i appalsr v

is the No. 1. The No. 2 looks like the top of the per-
foration is right at the top of the water.
A Well, this exhibit wasn't made to show the

perforation. It doesn't show the perforations on it.

*
E

s
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other words, the cross section doesn't have the perforations
on it. It just has the TD, I guess, is what the draftsman
has put on here.
MR. TRUJILLO: Excuse me just a minute. Let's

pull this thing over and then we can all see it.
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Sc the actual perforations aren't shown here.
The well may have perforated it, or the well may have
penetrated down into the water, but it is not perforated
into the water?

A That is correct.

Q And if we drew your Bowling 6-22 on here, how
deep was it drilled? |

A It was drilled all the way through the Entrada.

Q All the way through the Entrada, so it has gone
down below the water?

A Right. It went all the way through into I
believe what is called the Wing Field.

Q But the perforations are only in the top six
feet of the Entrada?

A That's correct.

Q Take, for instanée,.your Fluid Power Federal

No. 2 which shows the top of the Entrada at 1599 and the
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TD at the base of the oil section there. Where are the
perforations on tharn well

A They are from the top of the sand all the way
from the original -- well, not to the original oil-water
contact ~- but to the -- throughout the oil productive
interval, so it would be all the way to the TD shown here.
I am not sure that is correct. The point shown here at
the base of the present ¢il-water contact is not correct
because we have a core which was cut from 5192 to 5252
which would indicate -- we are talking about 60 feet of
core and it was 40 feet into the -~ 20 feet of limestone,
so we are talking about 40 feet of Entrada and there was
only 29 feet of o0il pay in the Federal Media No. 2, so
that definitely cuts the original oil-water contact. It
is not depicted correctly. That point should have had
a TD below the original 6il-water contact.

Q The point I am trying to arrive at, Mr. Somers,
I can appreciate the fact that some of these wells which
may be perforated below aren't producing large volumes of
fluid which is necessary to do in order to obtain a sub-
stantial amount of o0il. Now, when you come over here to
your Bowling 6-22 Well, you perforated only the top six

feet of the Entrada pay, far abouve the cil-water contact.

[9]
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Doesn't it occur to you that whereas you may need to
produce large volumes in the other wells, that you may not
need these large volumes here and that you may, in fact,
cone water up into the well by producing at such large
rates?
A No, I don't believe so. I don't believe that
when we are talking about the low amounts of pressure
drawdown that we are talking -- in other words, when I am I
producing at LOOO barrels a day, I am only pulling the l

fluid down 6CO feet, which in terms of pressure, it means

g | that I have only pulled it down 200 pounds. So, I have
very very little drawdown. I am talking about 600 feet
of drawdown in a possible drawdown of 500C feet. These
stand Cluid to within 500 feet of the surface and this
well was actually making oil while we were drilling it.
Q I thought you said 330 feet to the depth of

the fluid?

A It is presently. Presently the static fluid

00 feoeot?

A That's correct. And the pressure is being drawn

down in the reservoir by virtue of completion, but the

point that I am making is that we have very little

THE NYE REPGKTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87505
TEL. (505} 982 - 0386




CASE 5152
5262

SOMERS-CROSS Page. . 3%

drawdown at LOOO barrels a day. We are talking about only
pumping this well at 700 barrels a day. We are talking
about. one-sixth of the drawdown there. We are talking
about 100 feet of drawdown which is only 40 PSI, and it

is very doubtful that LO PSI drawdown is going to cause

in coning.

l Q But you haven't produced enough over there to
.‘ know that it won't occur, have you?

u A No, sir, we haven't.

Q Which of the two wells did you say that you
would use for the injection of water in the Media, the
original Media Pool?

A We would like to use Flujd Power No. 4 and
Federal Media No. 4.

Q That would be the well at the oil-water contact
I on the west side and on the east side of the pool?

l A At the present oil-water contact on the‘west

| side and on the east side. We may possibly at a later
date want to use Baird No. 1 and Fluid Power No. 2. This‘
would give us a much better sweep efficiency.

Q Are all the wells you have referred to so far
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presently shut in?
A Yes, sir, they are temporarily abandoned or

shut in. They are all completed with casing through the
Entrada, and with our present disposal plant having to
already handle 10,000 or 12,000 barrels of water a day

that is presently going into these two wells into the Gallup,

we could very easily, by just laying line to these other

wells, return this water to the reservoir and arrest the
pressure decline that we have seen to date, and hopefully
increase our recovery.

MR. FORTER: Mr. Nutter, do you have anything

further?

MR. NUTTER: Yes.
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q Mr. Somers, in the original hearing of Case
5152, you had a contour map of the pool submitted by
Mr. Bummer which is different than the contours which we

got today.

§ - g

A That's correct,.
! Q Were those, in your opinion, drawn wrong?
A Yes, sir. beczuse I know thc basis that those

were drawn on. What Mr. Bummer did -~ actually, Don Madden

performed the reservoir work -~ what he did was to take the
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core information which was available on the wells, and he
strictly took the core information without relating it to
the oil-water contact or the geology and then just contoured
it, so he did not relate it to either the structure or

the oil-water contact. As a result, he did not identify

or pick up the tilted oil-water contact or the separation

in the two reservoirs.

Q ind perhans he didn't recognize the thickening
of the limestone?

A Or the Todilto, correct.

Q That lies above the Entrada?

‘ , A Well, what he d'd was just basically take the
| core information and just contour it.

Q I see. So that would be the reason that you can
show two separate structures here today and that he only
showed one structure with the nose extending southwest?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all.

H CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, PORTER:

Q Mr. Somers, the well located here in the northeast

of Section 22, is that currently producing?

A No, sir, that is an injection well in the Gallup
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formation. It was drilled to the Entrada, but encountered
this thick Todilto section and was below or at the oil-
water contact. It was cored and only about 7 feet of that

core showed any o0il saturation whatsoever,

Q So this acreage is not currently dedicated to
any well?
A Yes, sir, this acreage is presently dedjicated

to the Federal Media No. 2 Well.

Q It crosses the Section line?
A Yes, sir. It is a non-standard proration unit.
Q I see.

MR. TRUJILLO: There is nothing in the northeast
quarter at all other than that dedication to that one well

up there?

THE WITNESS: Right.
BY MR. PORTER:
Q wWhat you would have if we created another pool
encompassing the northwest quarter of Section 22, you
would have one well in it, and then you would have a portion
of that same structure dedicated to a well in the northwest?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. TRUJILLO:
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Q You have a projected well, a second well, in the

northwest quarter of 22 right-here, is that correct?

A No, sir. It would be in the southwest of
the northeast.

Q Of the northeast?

A Right in this location.

Q That projection would be included in the new pool
that you propose creating?

A That's correct. When we wanted to drill that

well, we would apply for a2 unit to cover that particular

~well and expand the pool by including that.

MR. PORTEBR: Does anvone else have any questions?
Mr. Carr, do you have any questions?
MR. CARR: Not at this point.

RIDIRECT EXAMINATION

RY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Somers, in connection with the line of
questioning that we have just covered, would you go back
to the exhibit and replace the overlay for a moment?

Now, on the basis of that exhibit, would that
indicate that cumulative production woulda have tc be
attributed to the northeast of the northeast?

A Yes, sir, definitely.
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Q In forming any kind of a unit, would that have
to be taken into consideration?
A Yes, it would.
Q And there is no other production from the

northeast guarter for which you would have to account, is
there?
A No, there is not.
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. TRUJILLO:

Q Mr. Somers, if there is pressure communication
in this area, why isn't there any fluid movement through
there?

A Well, -~

Q (Interrupting) You say there is pressure
communication there, but no fluid. I believe that was
your testimony.

A Well, what I am saying is that the Entrada
formation is present all over this area.

Q Yes.

A But from the basis of our pressure information
after having produced these two reservoirs and taking

pressures subsequently, there is no indication that there
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movement of fluid from this reservoir to this reservoir or
vice versa which you would expect. Because this is higher
pressure, you would expect movement, but there is no

i{ndication of that.

Q Even though there is a pressure communication?
A Well, even though the formation is blanket

formation. The only communjcation, obviously, is in the
water. In other words, there is waterflow which caused
this tilting. There is waterflow going through here.
That's the only actual communication, and what you have
is an aguifer that covers hundreds of square miles. As

a result, when you produce, =ven as we are, 10,000 barrels
of water a day, it is very very insignificant in terms

of the total velume of that aquifer covering the whole
San Juan Basin. So, as a result, this aquifer is keeping
pressure in here and you are not seeing any actual efféct
of one reservoir on the other.

MR. KELLAHIN: In that sense, Mr. Somers, there
isn't any effective pressure communication between %he
two reservoirs?

THE WITNESS: No.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter?

RECROSS EXAMINATION
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BY MR. NUTTER:
Q Mr. Somers, if the water underlying the southwest

anticline is in contact with the water underlying the
northeast anticline and you have had a depletion of some
LO0 pounds of pressure in the northeast, why hasn't the
water equalized the pressure in the two reservoirs? The
water is in contact with both of them. The water is under

similar pressure, is it not?

A That's correct.

Q With the exception of a siight gradient to the
southwest?

A That's cbrrect.

Q Why aren't the pressures equalized in the two

A It is indicating that water is not coming into
the Media proper reservoir and completely replacing
voidage.

Q And that is the reason that you are going to start
injecting water into here and then you will have 93 percent
of the fluids replaced, I think you stated?

A Yes, sir. What we are wanting to do, we are

taking out all of this water and not replacing it back

into> that reservoir, and by returning it to that reservoir,
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our indications are that we can go from like 28 percent
ultimate recovery to a recovery of over 40 percent which
you might expect from normal natural water drive. So,
what we actually have here is not that actual water drive;
we have influx; really the problem is completion

here which has caused us to produce this water. In other
words, there is still a component in terms of producing
mechanism in terms of fluid expansion above the bubble
point.

Q Well, the reservoir is already in communication
to the extent that if you had continuous withdrawal from
the northeast reservoir without replacing any of the
fluid, that ultimately some of the pressure underlying the
southwest reservoir would be depleted, isn't thie correct?
Or, would you have an influx underlying the northeast

anticline that would go under the depleted area and keep

the pressure up in the southwest area?
A I really don't know. With the direction of tilt,

you would expect that your recharge is from the northeast.

I Q You would expect the flow to be in that direction?
A Right. You v .uld expect the flow to be in that
direction.

— Q From that direction?
’ 1
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A Yes, from that direction. S0, you would c¥pect
the Media proper would be maintained without any effect
on the southwest Media.

Q That would be like taking water up out of the
stream upstream and --

A (Interrupting) And saying you are not going
to affect the downstream?

Q Saying you are not going to affect the downstreamn,
yes.

A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: That's all.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Somers, back to the discussion of the unit,
as I understand it, the U.5.G.S. will not go along with a

unit which includes this northwest quarter of 22 in the

unit?

A That's correct.

Q Ahd in order to get your injection program going,
¥ou are going %0 have to have a unit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Who else owns land in there except the Federal
Government?
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additional oil you would expect to recover from that unit
over and above what you will if vou don't have the
injeétion program?
A Yes, sir. It is over 600,000 barrels.
MR. PORTER: Thank you. Any further questions?
Does anyone have a statement that they would like to make

in the cases? If not, we will take the cases under

advisement. The Hearing is adjourned.
(Whereupon, the Hearing was adjourned at

approximately 10:10 a.m.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) Ss.

COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing |
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commissjon was
reported by me and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.
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MR, STAMETS: Call the next Case, 5152,
MR. CARR: <Case 5152, 1In the matter of Case No.
5152 being pencd pursuant o the provisions of
Order No, R-4713, which order established a special depth
bracketr allowable for the Media-Entrada Oil Pool, Sandoval
County, New Mexico.
MR, STAMETS: The Commission has received a

request to continue this Case until August the 19th and

Case 5152 will be so continued.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF SANTA FE

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing be-
fore the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was
reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

L Z/M’u ‘ i
RICHARD L. E‘? Court Reporter

I do hereby certify that the foregoing is
a complete record of the proceedings in

the Examiner hearing,of Cass Nonfz:-
> ”

Naw M@xlbo Qi1 Conservation Connpission
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MR. STAMETS: Call the next case 5152.

MR. CARR: Case 5152. Applicaton of Petro-Lewis
Corporation for a Special Depth Bracket Allowable, Media-
Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellghin and Fox,
anpearing for the Applicant. 1 have one witness 1 would like
to have sworn.

MR. STAMETS: Are there other appearances in this
case?

MR. HUNKER: GCeorge Hunker, representing John K.
Reimer and R. E. McKenzie, Junior. I have one witness.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other appearances?

Will the witnesses all stand and be sworn at this
time, please?

(Witnesses sworn.)

BRUCE L. BUMMER

a witness, having been oreviously sworn, was examined and
testified as follows:

DIR&CT sXAMINATION

Q State your name, please?
A Bruce L. Bummer.
Q How do vou spell that, Mr. Bummer?
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A B-u-nm-u-e-r.,
Q Yhere do you iive?
A I live in Casper, Wyoming.
Q What business are youw engaged in?
A 0il and gas eXxploration, production.
Q Do you work for a consulting firm?
A Yes, sir. I work for Mineral ilanagement, Incorp-

orated, a Casper based consulting firm. I'm the production
manager ior this firm.
Q Has Mineral Management firm done any work for

Petro-Lewis Corporation in connection with Case 51527

A Yes, sir. DMineral lManagement is the contract oper-

ator for the operator, which is Petro-Lewis, Media-Entrada
Field.
Q Now, that field was formed and operated by Fluid

Pump Company, was it not?

A Yes, sir, up until the end of HHay, 1973.

Q Then, did Petro-Lewis take over the operation of
the group?

A Yes, sir.

Q With Mineral Panagerent as its contract operator?

A Yes.

Q Have you ever Lesiified before the Cil Comservatio
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BUMMER-DIRECT Page. 5
Comniasion of Hew loxico?

A No, sir.

Q For the benefit of the lxaminer, would you briefly

outline your education and experience as an engineer?
A I graduated frouw the University of North Dakota in
1967 with a BS in Chemical Engineering. I have worked for
five-and-a-half years with Amoco Productions in Casper and
nidwest Wyoming as a production engineer. 1 have been
employed by lMinerals HMHanagement for a year and a half as
production engincer and as production nanager.
Q Since your employment by Fetro-Lewis, have you
nersonally made a study of the Media-Entrada Podl?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witnesses qualifications
acceptable?
MR. STAMETS: They are.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q ¥r. Bummer, referring to what has been marked as
Petro-Lewis' Exhibit 1, would you identify that, please?
A This is a structure map on the Bntrada sandstone
in the Media Dome Field. The field is located about 15 milieg
southwest of Cuba, New Mexico. On the structure map we have

locations of all wells drilled in the immediate vicinity.
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On the structure iap we have tive wells that are presently
on production, Fluid Power Fump No. 1, Fluid Power Pump No. J
Federzl idedia Ho. 1, Federal Media Ko. 2 and also, Fluid
Power Pump No 5, which in the very near future will be turnd
ing to production.

Q Where 1is that No. 5 located?

A It is located in the northeast of the northwest
Section 22.

Q Now, you have also shown on the Exhibit the present
160-acre unit dedicated to the four presently producing wells

A Yes, sir, they are outlined in blue, 116 non-stand"
ard producing units, four of which have been approved.

Q Now, referring towat has been marked as Exhibit
No. 2. Would you discuss the information that is shown on
that Exhibit?

A Yes, sir. This is a producing extrapolation of thq
Entrada producing wells on the liecdia Dome Field from Aprit
of '69 through December of '73. There was small amounts of
production in the 195CGs, which I do not have on this tabula-
tion. Froduction is shown on darrels of ¢il per menth, barrd
of water »er month and then the water-oil ratio for each of
these five wells, Federal ledia 1, Federal Media 2, Fluid

Power 1, Fluid Power 3 and ¥luid Power 5. Then, on the
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right-hand side of the tabulation is total Bntrada produc-

tion with cumulative oil added +in an agdditional column.

Q What is the significance of this information, MNr.
Bummer?
A What I primaraly would like to discuss is the

effect of increased preduction from increased wivhdrawals
from, particularly Fluid Power Pump No. 1 and up until June
of 1973, production reported was oil and water production at
water-oil ratio of 3.0. At June 1lst, 1973, you can see the
water-oil ratio and oil production is considerably different
than 3.0. The production as of June and on a fairly accuratd
measurement made by meters that will meter water production
and also, of course, oil preduction, tankage, et cetera.
From June on, the production information is quite accurate.
What I particularly would like to show in November of 1lvys,
we installed a high volume submersible pump to Fluid Power
Pump Neo. 3. Fluid Power Pump No. 1, the production as you
can see, increased from approximately 6%,000 barrels in the

month of October to approximately 120,000 barrels in the

month of December, 1973.

Q Are you talking about total fluid?
A Yos, total o0il and water for those respective
monthis. Coincident with this increase was the reduction in
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water-oil ratio from eight-and-a-half (o nine range down to
6.4 water-oil ratio.

Also, Fluid Power Pump No. 3, we placed back on
production in June of 1973, with casing puap iInstallations.
The well produced for 17 days and made soume 26,000 plus
barrels of fluid. That production was produced at a water-
01l ratio of 3.14.

In August -~ the first portion of August --
installed high volume submersible pump there, and increased
fluid withdrawals very dramatically two to three full ranges.
In coincident with this increase we noted the reduction in
water-oil ratio from 30 down to a low 20 water-oil ratio
ranges.

Q Now, referring to what is marked Exhibit No. 3,
would you discuss the information shown on that Exhibit?

A Yes, sir. This is a detailed pnresentation of the
production Fluid Power Pump No. 1. These are obtained week1y~
gauge reports. O0il was measured dally. Water production
as well, was measured daily. What I am particularly
interested in presenting that production up until the date
we installed this submersible, November 19th, 1973, averaged
approximateiy 230 parrels of oil per day and approximately

21 -- 2,000 to 2,100 barrels of water per day.
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oil-water ratio average of avpproximately nine. With instal-
lation of a submersible with general increased withdrawals
increase up to 540 barrels of oill per day range and water
increase of uo to 33 to 400 barrels of water per day. The
water-oil ratio decreased from the average of nine down to

an average of approximately 6.3 during this month-and-a-half

period.
Q What kind of a pump are you using on that well?
A Presently we have Reda submersible pump, electric

motor driven.

Q The Exhibit here would indicate you ere moving
something like 4,000 barrels of fluid a day, is that correct

A Yes.

Q As a result of moving that much fluid, have you
any significant draw dewn in fluid level in the well?

A We had some draw down, a fluid level shot that
was taken during the week of October 18th through the 25th
showed 3,911 feet of fluid on the formation while the well
was producing. After installation df the submersible during
the week of December 2nd through the 9th, a fluid level shot
indicated only 3,575 fect fluid as a resuit of increase 1lift

Q Does that kind of draw down and amount of fluid

you are removing there, actually indicate very strong water
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i drive in this pool?

A Yes, sir. This water cuts and tremendous fluid
productive wells certainly indicate that.

Q Does this Exhibit indicate that it is more efficien
operations to move high volume of fluid in this particular
pool?

A Yes, I believe so, certainly from water-oil ratio
standpoint which can reduce our water cuts and increase our
0il cuts and further more the oil produced from this Entrada
structure is a very high pour point oil. Only 323 degrees
API, but pour point of approximately 90 degrees Farenheit.

k The temperature 1lifting the higher volumes, particularly the

high volumes of water allows us to transmit and keep this

# temperature at reservoir temperature, allows our production
at the surface to stay hotter, minimigzes problems due to the

pour point of the oil.
Q if you produce a lower rate, would you have a drop

in termperature from the reservoir temperature?

A Yes.
h Q Have you had to insulate your installation?
' A Thev're all surface insulation which sea oils are

insulated to two to four inches of foam insulation,

Q Is it possible to store the oil sy length of time?
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A No, sir, 1 do not know of an active water driving,

H

if there is one, outside the Lntrada.

Q You heard the testimony this afternoon on the

Tocito Dome Pooi?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that the first time you had considered that
pool?

A Yes. Well, actually, in discussions with New

Mexico State people last week, I was familiar with this
property. It is somewhat different property than Entrada

structure.

4 : Q Have you had any experience with similar reservoirs

which have been produced at high rates without damage to the

» reservoir?
A Yes, sir.
Q Would you refer to Exhibit No. 5 and explairn that
Exhibit please?
A Because I could not find similar information on

active waterway sandstone reservoirs in New Mexico, I

‘ reverted back to Wyoming and in Exhibit No. 5 is a productiLn

performance graph of a well that produces {irom sandstone

in Johnson County, Wyoming. The well is in the North Fork

Unit, which is a very active water drive. It produces
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g fairly low gravity oil. Perneability and porosities are

Isimilar to those in the Media-Entrada. Porosity is 2C perceny
i

‘klus. Permeability 200 to 300 wmiilidarcy.
Q What are they in the Media Dome?
A They average porosity in the Media Dome is 23 1/2
lPercent. Permeability is around 75 millidarcy, as an averagel
The Exhibit No. 5 is a graph, production rate of barrels

f oil per day which shows the production from the North

ork Unit Well No. 1. The upper graph shows the oil rate,

r the upper line on the graph production, the increase in
production is attributed to insulation of a high volume
ubmersible pump in fluid withdrawal from this well. By
xtrapolating two declines, one before this submersible and
ne after the installation of the submersible, ycu can note
that an increase in ultimate recovery from this well in

rder of 1.125 million stock tank barrels of oil. You may
Pote that the rate of decline of these two lines was lessened
Lfter the installation of a submersible pump,
Also, the lower line on the plot, oil-water ratio

versus cumulative oil production, the rate of increase of
water~oil ratio was reduced after the installation of a sub-

lrersible pump and it was their extrapolating this water-oil
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recovery of 1,125,000 st ck tank barrels as result of higher

volumme 1lift.

Q Now, referring to Exhibit Ro. 6, would you identify

that Exhibit, please?

A Yes, sir. This is a production history on another
intensity reservoir in this County. It is a very active
reservolr with similar porosity, similar to this Media Dome
Field. This is 0il rate in barrels of oll per day versus
the time during the period, the last three-quarters of 1966

67. They have established a rather -- a very well

[eN
1 4

[
NO

and
extrapolated decline. For the period at the end of 1967
through '68 and even into 1969, the operator installed seven
submersible pumps in seven of the wells with increased
withdrawals dramatically from the reservoir. There was no
other infill drillings or any other significant operations
during this time to account for this increase in oil produc-
tion.

As you note that after the installation of the submersit
the production rate increased and the rate of production, .
0il production declined -- decreased -- cranking out these
numbers would indicate the ultimate recovery from the reser-

voir was increased better than four million barrels of stock

tank oil as a result of installing a higher volume 1ift
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that, please?

A This is simply an Exhibit that shows the open
hole logs, electric logs and structure logs on Fluid Power
Pump No. 1 and shows the oil pay from 5218 and 5204, 40 feet
of pay.

Q Now, is the oil pay in this well greater or less
than other wells in the pool?

A This is -- this well has the largest oil pay in
the reservoir.

Q Now, does the Media-Entrada Pool have any gas

drive at all?

A No, sir.

Q Any solution gas?

A o, sir.

Q No gas production whatsoever?

A ot from Entrada.

Q Now, referring back fo Exhibit No. 1, I note you

have four producing wells on four units which you have out-

[+

ined in blue. Will, for example, the productiocn of 700
barrels of o0il a day with the accompanying volumes of water
from Fluid Power Pump No. 1 Well cause any damage to any

of the offsetting wells?

A I dont't ~--
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Q (Interrupting) Let's take first, the Fluid Car
Pump No. 3 Well to the west of the No. 1. What's the sit-
uation on that?

A They are very high volume lift, submersible pump,
pumping approximately 4,100 barrels of fluid per day,

drawing the fluid level down approximately 1,600 feet from

surface.
Q Is that approximately the same volume of fluid
you are producing, or proposing to preoducce, from the Ne. 1L

Well?

A Yes. Actually, the volume of fluid might be
slightly more or 100 barrels more than what we're currently
producing from Fluid Power Pump No. 1.

Q Geing to the wells tc the south, what's the situ-
atlon in regard to them?

A In the Federal Hedia Ho. 1, we are vnresently
reviewing the installation of higher volume 1ift equipment.
We are reviewing in installing either large 40 API Unit or
submersible pumo. We are presented with a problem in this
well that we have four-and-a-half inch casings which limits
our maximws production iromthe well. Currently, we are

o

oroducing aoproximately 1,500 barrels of fluid per day from

Federz! Media No. 1 and are drawing a new level down to
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BUMMER-DIRACT Page L1y
approxiaately 1,400 feet trom the surface to our draw down
on Federal bdedia No. 1 is quite similar to our draw downs
on two fluid power pump wells. Again, we -- I would like
to note we have a rig n the i'ield as quickly as we can get

in to install our equipment to maximize withdrawals from

the well.

Q@ But yvou will be limited because of size of the
casing?

A Yes.

Q Is that true of both wellsY

A Yes, sir.

Q No. 1 and No. 27

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, you say this is an active water drive reser-

voir, from what direction, in your copinion, is the water
coming?

A From the northeasterly direction.

Q What do you base that on?

A Bésed on core information and log information ia
a tilted water table, lower in the southwestern direct

Q Now, with water encroachment from the northwest -

T

I mean northeast -- minimige the effect of high withdrawals

from the No. 1 well as it might affect the Media No. 1 ang
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27

A Yes, sir, being the water will likely hit Fluid
Power Pump No. 1 Well first, I would suspect the effect of
enlargement of the drainage areas from fluid power pump
would be more in the northeasterly direction than in a

southerly direction to effect in Federal Media Well.

Q So, if there were any drainage of the Media Wells),
it would be minimized, 1s that correct?
A Yes, I believe so. I might also point out, although

the lower production is as obtained [rom the Federal Media

No. 1 and No. 2 wells these wells alsoc have only 29 and 30

feet of oil pay respectively. I would expect as much as

50 percent less productivity as indicated Federal Media No.

1 is being drawn to very near the same condition as are
wells with high volume 1ift equipment in it. The produc-

tivity of tne wells just are not as high as Fluid Power

Pump No. 1.

Q In your opinion, will high withdrawal damage this
reservoir?

A No, sir.

Q Will it result in a greater ultimate recovery of

oil from the reservoir?
I — A All indications today would Indicate oil recovery
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history and model studies indicated that nothing they could
find would indicate that higher withdrawals on an active-
water drive reservoir would reduce the ultimate recovery;
it conversely indicated that with very high increase, ulti-
mate recovery, particularly from the economic standpoint.
Q Were BExhibits 1 through 8 prepared by you or unde
your supervision?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to
offer Exhivits 1 through 8, inclusive.
MR. STAMETS: Without objection, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 8 will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhib
Noé. 1 through 8 were admitt
in evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes our case.
MR. STAMETS: Are there questions of this witness
MR. ARNOLD: Yes, sir, I have some.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MH. ARNOLD:

Q You mentioned several times tnat the ultimsgte

recovery of the pool would utimately be increased by produc

tion rates. How do you account for that, what factors caus
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you to have greater ultimate recovery?

A Okay. I probably think the most important factor
is by increasing the withdrawal rates effectively, you
increase the pressure differential causing fluid to enter
the reservoir and into your flow stream. A resuvlt of
increased pressure differential, you are allowing lower
porosity, lower permeability zones to produce. These zones

in relative virgin conditions and were not being pro-

T

o8]
I

oL

uce

o)

under the reduced pressure differential.

Another reason why you could -- 1 think this 1is
the main one, particularly since we've seen a tremendous
reduction of water-oil ratio. If we don't see reduction
in cil-water ratio, ultimate oil recovery could be obtained
simply by enlarging drainage of the well involved.

Q Is time a factor in that, of course? You could
also extend the drainage by producing twice as long?

A I'm not too sure. You might leave scome oii out
by Jjust reduced pressure differential. The pressure in a
very active water-drive reservoir, the pressure hasn't
decreased any appreciable amount.

Q Where are you putting produced water?

A We're injecting it in two disposal wells into the

Galiup formation.
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Q Is there any reason why you made the decision

hot to reinject into thls reservoir?

A When Petro~Lewis began in this reservoir, ionjec-
Fions were already being connected into Gallup. We are, at
bresent, reviewing to see if it's desirable to reinject
Entrada water back into Entrada., At this time, we don't
now what the best interests tc do wculd be,

Q The increased allowable rates on these wells won't

ive any préblems as far as water is concerned?

A We have spent considerable money in revamping the
injection system. We can handle the present volume produc-
rion from the reservoir and perhaps as much as 50 percent more

4

%ny very dramatic increase in water production, we might

ﬁave to look at reinjecting Entrada water into another

ballup well injection disposal,

CROSS_EXAMINATION

Y MR, STAMETS:

Q I would like to expand what you just answered Mr.
raold, Did you say you can handle water rates you have at
the present time, plus 50 percent?

A Right. 1 think we could., 1 believe we could
tandle as much as a 50 percent additional water. Our injec-
—Fion pressures are 250 to 300 pounds. Of course, we're
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designed to handle larger injection pressures than that.
MR. STAMETS: Mr. Hunker, you had some questicns?
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HUNKER:

Q In connection with your Exhibit 8, Mr. Bummer,
have you prepared similar Exhibits to that covering the
No. 3 Well and the Federal Media 1 and 27

A I have similar Exhibits for Federal Media 1 and 2
I have a copy of the -- just oné copy of the lcgs of Fluid
Power Pump No. 3.

Q Will those Exhibits verify what you said with
regard to the amount of pay in each of these wells?

A Yes, sir. 29 and 30 feet. I forget which well

has which.

Q How much pay is there in the No. 3 Well?

A There is 30 feet of 0il saturated fluid in Power
Pump No. 3.
Q 307

A 30, right.

(744

Q Did you say the Ro. 5 Well was not producing from

the Media-Entrada Pool?

A It is opened for production from the Media-Entradi

At this date, the well is not on production. We are

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982- 0386

L .




CASE 5152

BUMMEX-CROSS

insulating surface cquipuent in praparation to returning
the well to production. We estimate we will have this
completed well on production tomorrow.

Q Will that well be re-perforated?

A No, sir.

Q Do you recognize that the casings and tubings are

set in that well at a depth below the water-ocil contact

point?
A Yes.
Q You will be producing oil from below the oil-water

contact point?

A No, sir. We have -- just a little background.

We had Fluid Power Pump No. 5. Approximately during Decemb

A4

we went into the well and squeezed off the lower portion
of the existing perforations and we re-perforated the upper
10 feet of the Enmtrada structure, Entrada sandstone, and
that's what we're capable of producing from now.

Q it's been re-perforated?

A It has been, yes.

Q Thank you. In Petro-Lewis' Application, it
stated that other wells were probably completed or recom-
plef.ed in the Entrads formation in the future. What

additional wells are contemplated and when will thesc wells
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be drilled, at what future time?
A On Fluid Power Pump No. 5, on the result of the

work that has been conducted, we have a well that capable

of approximately 200 barrels of oil per day and small amount

of water, relatively small amounts of water, so that the
Petro-Lewis, as operator, contemplating offsetting this
¥Fluid Power Pump No. 5 Well, perhaps in the southeasterly
direction. Exact location 1is still being reviewed. Plans
would call for conducting some drilling operations in the

soring of '74.

Q Do you contemplate any other wells at this time?
A We have a bunch of work going on in the field.
Other Media-Entrada Wells would be dependent upon -- we

drill one well at a time and see what the situations looks
like. We are currently completing Federal Media No. 8,
which is a Gallup Well in the Media Dome area. -If this
would make an oil well, we would do some additional work
as a result of that.
Q At this time, though, the Media Field is pretty

well defined, isn't that correcuv?

A I don't think that the Media Field as where the
Fluid Power Pump 1 and 3, Federal 1 and 2 Wells are located
is fairly well defined, altincough

there is still some

-
;7
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locations that could be defined there.
Q Do you realize that all four of the wells that

you just mentioned could be placed within a single-4C-acre

tract?
A Yes.
Q Do you ask the Commission that higher allowable

be fixed for these four units that are in this field or
it is a higher allowable or an unlimited allowable?

IMR. KELLARIN: If the Examiner please, the Appli-
cation is tfiled unlimited allowable. The Applicant is
considering this and during testimony, as it was presented,
we have asked for 700 barrels per well.

MR. STAMETS: 700 or 7507

MR. KELLAHIN: 750 per well, and that's what we
are asking for.

MR. STAMETS: That would be to the 160-acre unit
instead of the well?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. HUNKER:

Q So you know what the allewable is that hes been
assigned to the units presently containing the Federal Medig
No. 1 Well®

A I don't have that number with me. Off the top of
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ny head, something like 347 barrels of oil per day.

Q Something less than 347 barrels --

A (Interrupting) I believe it's 100 and some barrelb.

Q Has that unit been able to produce that allowable
during the last six months since Petro-Lewis took over the
operation?

A 1t has been fairly near that amount of production.
Federal Media No. 1 would have averaged something slightly
less than 3,000 barrels of oil pér month. I would say 100
barrels of oil per day.

Q If the allowable for that unit is 348 barrels and
the average monthly production has been about 3,000 barrels
per month, would you say that the well has been making

its allowable or has it not been making its allowable?

A Has not.

Q Is the same true with regards to units containing
Media No. -- Federal Media No. 27

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you aware of the fact that the leases or the

lease embracing the No. 1 Fluid and No. 3 Fluid is a Federal

Competitive 0il and Gas Lease?

A I was aware of Fluid Power 3. I didn't know Fluid

Power 1 was.
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Q@ Are you aware cf the differential in the royaity
rate prescribed by the lessor --

A (Interrupting) Yes, sliding scale.

Q (Continuing) -- in that lease?

A Yes, sir,

Q Are you aware of the fact that certain individuals

owning overriding royalty interests under the Federai liedia
Wells L and 2 have not committed their interest to the units
that are shown on ycur plat?

A Yes, sir.

Q What evidence do you have to submit to the Com-
mission that will show that the thrust of the water drive
is from the northeast?

A The information that I'm sure is on file with the
State of WNew llexico, showing core data as obtained from fivd
or plus wells in the Entrada, using this information locatin
the wells, locating oil-water contact, and from the core
information and/or from logs would indicate that there --
if the geology presented here 1s valid, indicates there is
a tilting water table at this time tilting low to the south-
west.

Q What is the regional dip in this particular area?

A I believe it dips downward to the northwesterly
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direction.

Q If the dip is to the northwest, wouldn't the thrust

of water drive be from the southeast?

A I'm not fully vrepared to answer that. The
Bntrada -- I think 1 told you wrong -- the Entrada outcrops
as I understand, are to the northeast of the Media Field,
and, as I understaad it, this is where you -- it would be
believed that the water drive is originating.

MR. KELLAKIN: I haveanother witness we can put
on, if you wish?

MR. HUNKER: Perhaps we better.
BY MR. HUNKER:

Q In Paragravh No. 3 of the Application, Petro-
Lewis has indicated that it plans the instailation of similj
thrusts back on other wells in the pool. Do you contemplate
the installation of Keda-dovm-hole puips in the No. 1 and
the No. 2 Federal lMedia Wells?

A I would say either Reda- down-hale punps or a largd
6, C-punping unit on the surface that would still produce
these wells with the rod pumps, only longer strokes which
would essentially account for a higher production rate. We
would do whatever would allow us to nake maximum production

rates.
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Q Within what period of time are you talking about,
Mr. Bumer?

A I would say within a matter of a month or two,
we'll have this accomplished.

Q Do you think that the installation of those pumps
will compensate for the drainage that may have occurred by
reason of the installation of your Reda pump in the Fluid
Power Ko. 17

A Yes, I believe so, simply, I believe with the
four-and-a-half inch casing with the present productivity
of this well, we'll be able to, by installing this maximum
1ift equipment, we'll be able to withdraw that limited level
down to approximately 1,40C feet from the surface. It will
have essentially the same draw down as the Fluid Power 1
and Fluid Power 2.

Q Do you feel that one well in this pool will drain

160 acres, is that correct?

A Yes.
»; How much would the vclume of production be from
a well similar to tne Fluid Power -- I beg your pardon"-—

from the Federal lledia No. 1 with a four-and-a-half inch
casing; what volume of fluid can you move out of a hole

like that?
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be producing fron these wells? By new oil, 1 mean, oil

that would be free of price restriction -- price control
restrictions?
A It would, of course, on the fluid power Pump No. 1,

all that production would be at new oil price. Production
from Fluid Power Ho. 3, 1 believe, is mostly -- will be
mostly -- at new oill prices. With installation of higher
volume equipment on Federal Media No. 1 and Federal Media No.
2, I believe we can get all of that at new oil prices.

Q Ail of the increase, or all of the 0il?

A All of the o0il preduction from those wells at
new oil prices. 1 say this, I need to look at the exact
nunver, but a 50 percent increase in oil production essen-
tially allow all the oil produced to be at new oil price
and/or released oil price.

Q What does Petro-Lewis contemplate doing to protect
their correlative rights of parties who have interests that
are not necessarily compatible with the interests of Petro-
Lewis?

A If you are speaking particular of Federal Media
No. 1 and No. 2 --

Q Yes, sir, L amn.

A It would be the installation of higher lift equipmd
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Q You are presently representing to the Commission
that you contemplate or Petro-lewis contemplates installation
of this equioment within a month, is that correct?

A The only drawback would be equipment deliveries.
Within a month or two, 1 feel certain that this equipment
will be installed.

Q Is it on order at the vresent time?

A No, sir. Th

3
Y g

L
o

ason it isn't, we're still evaluati
whether to install & larger puniping unit or installing a Reds
submersible pump. If you order a Reda submersible, occasion-o
aly you get long deliveries, but that may not cause a problem

Q Are you aware of the fact that action has been

filed by Fluid Power Pump Company in this Commission to force

pool the interests of of R. E. McKenzie, Junior and John K.

Reimer?

A Yes, sir.

Q You have been told that this has been filed, is tha
correct?

A I have -- no, I don't honestly know that. I don't

know that it has been filed. I know there has been diffi-
culty with the pooling arrangements of this Federal Media of
those two tracts. I don't know the details additidnally

where Fluid Power Pump was concerned.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WINE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 SOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386

ng

VB 0 1 e A




CASE 5152
BUMMER-~CROSS page. . 36
Q Is the Fluid Power Pump Well No. 1 presently over-

produced as far as allowable is concerned?

No. We have obtained -- received a test allowable

=g

from the Commission for the period of 60 days which would
be up the end of January.
MR. HUNKER: I have no further questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Bummer?
A Yes, sir.
Q Would Applicants here have any strong objection to

the establishment of temporary special allowable for this
field, sorething such as we've done for the Tocito Dome and
reappearing in, say, some six months, 12 months, to try to
establish permanent rules?

A Ho, sir, I don't believe so. If some damage would
be observed from higher withdrawal rate, the operator would
be the first to reduce their rates, I'm sure.

Q I understand you will have another witness who willl
speak to the region dip and more precisely to the water-drive
direction and so on?

A Yes.

Q Now, I believe, if T understand your testimony on
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Cross Examination, the factor which would control drainage
between these wells, which would not be offset by counter
drainage, would be a difference in the fluid level, sub-sea,
on these wells. In other words, if you were producing Fluid
Power Well with a 200-foot lower fluid level, then the off-
setting well there could be drainage to the Fluid Power Wells
whereas if, all of them were producing at approximately the
same fluid level, there would not be drainage from the lease
to lease?

A I would believe that is essentially correct.

Q Now, could you take periodic tests on these wells
to determine whether or not there was a substantial variation
in your fluid levels?

A Yes, and we do.

Q You could report this to the Commission's Aztec
District Office on a regular basis?

A Yes, sir.

Q And it would be available there for the interest
owners, I'm sure?

A Yes.

Q I believe you indicated that it would be a month
or two before you could get the equipment in. Would the

Applicant have a strong objection to an Order which would
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limit the higher allowables pending installation of the
cavacity~type eguipment in other wells?

A Our objection would be, Fluid Power 1 and Fluid
Power 3, it's very difficult to alter production from our
submersible. We would have to either hold considerable back
pressure on surface on submersible which would likely remove
it from its optimum producing range and could cause us some
problems. The other way, we couldn't restrict production,
we would, of course, have to shut the well down. When we

shut a well down, particularly in this winter weather, we

this high pour point o0il. You know, under those situations
we would prefer not to have restricted production from the
wells with existing subnersibles.

Q Has the Applicant considered unitization in this
pool, to your knowledge?

A Yes, sir. We have discussed this briefly. We have
been very busy in the field with other projects which we feel
were more important at the time, just a day-to-day type opera
tion, but yes, sir, we'll definitely consider that.

Q What's the range of fluid production on the submers
ible pump that you have on the Fluid Power No. 1 at the preser
time?
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The ontimwe design range for the pwap.

P

How much flexibility willl you have on a daily basig

Q

A I would need to go to the design curve on that
particular puap. I don't have those nuwbers available. I
would normally -~ a submersible nump within 10 percent of

optimwn design would work propevrly.

Could you furnish those figures to the Commission?

Q
A Yes, 1 sure could.
Q If you were getting inefficient use of your water

drive in this area, would you expect to see the water cut on

the Fluid power increase cor decrease?

1

L would expect to see some water encroachment, watepr

: . A
coning, see water cuts increase.
Q In fact, you've observed the opposite?
A Yes.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of this

witness? Dr. Kellahin?

REDIRSCT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Ir. Bummer, referring to what has been marked

Q

Petro-Lewis’ Exhibit S, would you identify that Exhibit, pleage

A Electric log, porosity log, represented for Federal

liedia No. 1.
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Q

A

Media WNo.

Exhibits

9 and 10

witness?

sworn.

CASE 5152

Exhibit No. 10, would you identify that again?
That's the electric log, porosity log, for Federal
2.

MR, KELLAHIN: I would at this time like to offer
9 and 10.

MR. STAMETS: Without objection, Applicants Exhibid

will be so now admitted.

|

{(Whereupon, Appl

Nos. 9 and 10 gre admitted into

evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all 1 have.

MR. STAMETS: The witness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. STAMETS: We'll take a recess until 3:15.
{Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Kellahin, do you have vour next

MR. KELLAHIN: TI'd like to call Mr. Somers.
MR. STAMETS: 1 don't believe Mr. Scmers has been
Stand and be sworn, please.

(Witness is sworn.)
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JOHN B. SOMERS
having been called as a witness, being first duly sworn, was
exanined and testified as follows:

DIRECT ©XAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Will you state your name, please?

A John Somers.

Q By whom are you employved and in what pcsition, Mr.
Somers?

A Petro-Lewis Corporation, manager of production

operations.

Q Where are you located?
A Denver, Colorado.
Q Does the area invoived in this Case No. 5152 come

within your jurisdiction?
A Yes, it does.
@ Are you a petroleum engineer?

A Yes, I am.

Q For the benefit of the Examiner, would you briefly
outline your education and experience as a petroleum enginee
A I was educated at Colorado School of HMMines, gradua

in 1963 and employed by the Cities Service 0il Company and

having been subsequentiy cmploved by Tenneco 0il Company,
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Exxon --

Q (Interrupting) Couid you give Lhose approximate
dates of employment and where?

A I was employed as a petroleum engineer by Cities

Service 0il Company from 1963 through 1965. Then, I was

employed by Tennecc Oil Compeny as a petroleun engineer and
reserveoir engineer frou '65 through '68 and was employed by
{Davis Oil Company until 1972 as an operations engineer and
was subsequently then employed by Petro-Lewis Corporation as
preduction manager.

Q In connection with your work with Petro-Lewis Corp-~
oration, have you :made any study of the Media Dome Field?
A Yes, I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the wiitnesses qualifications
acceptable?

IiR. STAMETS: They are.

BY IIR. KELLAHIN:
l -

f Q 4r. Somers, you heard lur. Bummer's testimony with

"

direction of the water drive in this pool and, in your opinior
what is the direction of this water drive?

A From the northeast to the southwest on the penetra-
tion of the seven wells drilled intec the ieaia-Entrada Pool.

9] Have you had cores on these wells?
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A Yes, we did.

Q Did you show the o0il saturation and the water
saturation and water-oil contact?

A Yes, sir. It does indicate from these seven wells
that penetrated the oil-water contact that there is more
than 40 feet of displacement difference from one side of
the pool to the other.

Q From what side to what side?

A it is LO feet higher on the northeast side than it
is on the southwest side, indicating that there is dynamic
water influx from the northeast, based on basically the ract
that the only area from which vou can get recharging in

Entrada is the outcrop to the northeast.

G Does it outcrop to the northeast?

A Yes, it does.

Q What distance, do you know?

A I'm not definitely sure about that.

Q How,; the fact that the water drive is coming from

the northeast, would that have any bearing on the effect of
the high rates of production from the Fluid Power Pump Well
No. 1 and No. 3 in relation to the lMedia Wells? Would that
effect the drainage pattern is what I'm saying.

A ot particularly, because it is such a dynamic
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water drive that the fluid level shots which we've taken
since we took over overations indicated that there is an
appreciable difference in fluid level with a higher withdrawal
rate, so, it basically would be the amount of o0il colwin and
the quality of reservoir which is present at each location
and not so much the direction of the water drive.

Q Now, would producing those twe wells, the Fluid
Power Pump No. 1 and Ho. 3, result in drainage of the Media
Wells, in your opinion; any apprecciable extent?

A ot to any appreciable extent, no.

Q How vou heard Mr. Bummer'!s testimony as to plans

for putting in pumping equipnment in the Media No, 1 and No. 2

Wells?
A That's correct.
Q Do yvou have anything to add to that?
A We have already had AFE Officer's authority to do

this work. We're now just considering the best means of

increasing the puaping capacity within limitations that we
have in this four-and-a-half inch casing. We, also have work
plans-on three wells that are suspended which are very similar
to this Fluid Power No. 5, which we recently completed for

220 barrels a day oil well. These are Federal Media No. 4,

Fluid Power Pump No. 2 and Fluid Power Pump WNo. 4. However,
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we have deferred any action on this due to the cost and
nature of these recompletions until something is resolved as
far as the drilling units and until we can determine exactly
what we feel we can produce from the standpoint of the allow-
able granted for these drilling units.

The Fluid Power Pump No. 5 cost. us about $30,000

for the recompletion work to date, not including the installa

tion work which we arc nresently doing.

Q Now, you said, until the question of these units
is resolved or unitization of the four pools, pcoling action,
is that what you are talking about?

A Yes, this is in there, also there has been a lawsuit
as 1 understand it, filed against Fluid Power Pump Company,
the company that we bought half interest in this property
from.

Q What about the Fluid Power Pump No. 2 Well, yvou planh

any work on it?

A Yes.
Q Is that one that you might recomplete?
A Yes, there is indicated problems with the initial

completion and the possibility there is such o0il column there
to Justify recompletion of that well as well.

Q Your understanding that the present state of the
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Application before the Commission, an allowable would be
assigned to the 160-acre unit?

A That's correct.

Q If you bad two wells, you would still only have one
allowable, do ycu understand that?

A That's correct. Well, basically, what we are saying
is that before we want to spend $30,000 to go into the Federal
Media No. 4 Well, to recomplete that well which has 12 feet
of Meaia-Entrada pay, wz want to know that if we made a 500-

barrel-a-day well like Fluid Power No. 1 that we wouldn't

S

be restricted in producing. We have to have some justificatipn

i f'or that expenditure.
# Q@ Will this 75G-barrel allowavle bz sufficient in
your opinion?

A Yes, it would.

Q Now, there's some question asked of lMr. Bummer in
regard to curtailing production on the Fluid Power Pump No.l

and No. 3 Wells, what would be the effect if you curtailed

production on those wells?

A If we tried to curtail production ol thosc wells

oL O

to the extent that the punips were not able to function at
their ogtimum range, we very easily could burn off the bearings
—llon these pwips and they cost between 315 and $21,000 a piece.
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This investment we presently have in these two pumps. Trying
to curtail production would severely -- we would risk damag-
ing and having to replace these pumps.

Q What about shutting them in?

A This would cause a problem, because this water is
essentially fresh, potable water suitable for stock and the
0il, because of a high pour point, is extremely viscous. We
would have a real severe production problem getting it back
on production, having to shut it down during the winter or
even summer weather. We have difficulty even during the
sunmer, because this is a fairly high altitude. Your eleva-
tion is rather high and it is cool enough that we get below
pour point of o0il even during the summertime.
willing to supply the Commission,
the Aztec Office of the Commission, with the information on
the fluid levels at regular periods?

A Yes. We have already been -- we would be willing
to give them back history that we have and furnish them
information at periodic intervals.

Q Do you have anything else to add, Mr. Somers?

A No.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have of this witness.
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CROSS EXAMINATION
BY KR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Somers, what periodic interval would you be
referring to, every week, every two weeks, every month?

A Probably every month.

Q How often wouid you check the fluid levels?

A That's what I mean, once a month.

Q Once a month?

A Right.

Q Would you have some sort of a production record
that would go along with that indicating what volume is then
removed from the well?

A Correct.

Q Mr. Somers, were you aware of the capabilities of
the Reda pump prior to the time it was installed in the

Fluid Power Well HNo. 172

A As far as the capacity of the pump itself?
Q What it would do with that particular well?
A No, because we rented these or got them on a lease-

purchase option. After €0 days we have had the option of
whether we are going to purchase them for $20,000 or return

the pumps.

Q So, if the Application is not granted, what do you

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE OEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386




CASE 5152

s
9
Papge.. oo

| SUHBR B9

|

propose UO do?

A Well, we've already optioned for the purchase of the

equipment, because wWe are beyond the option date. We've

nent.

already purchased the equip

Q Are you anticipating a favorable Order will be

entered in this case?

A i would hope SO.

Q Do you think that all of the oil in this pool could

172

single well from Federal Media No.

. 4+
v

pe produced from tae

A No, I don't pbelieve sO.

Kellahin asked you a

G Was the gquestion that Mr.
d to thrust

question for a geologist o7 an engineer with regar

of the water in this particular pool?

A I'm a reservoir engineer. 1 feel qualified to answer

it, yes.

Q Could a geologist give a petter answer to the

Commission?
A No, sir.
Q 1t4 like for you to explain agailn for my information
ntemplate maintaining similar pressures peitween the

how you CO

1 and 3 Wells as against the 1 and 2 Federal Medias so there

is not Grainage that is not offset by counter drainage?

similar amount of pressure draw dcwn

3 N

A By maintaining a
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frow the reservoir. gince we have such a dynawic water drivd
by maintaining constant pressure withdrawal at all four

points, We have in essence, a constant pressure in thrust of

| water. Tt woulg prevent any drainage from occurring in this
reservoir and the umore, as I say, it we were able to return
these other three wells tO production, we would have more
points of withdraval and probably better supervision and
petter recovery. This would be the means that we would try
to achieve the optimun recovery from the reservoir.
‘ [iR. STAMETS: Thank you: 1 have nNO further ques-
+ions of thils witness.
Any other questions of this witness? He may be
excused.
\ (Witness excused.)
& MR. STAMETS: Anything further, Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: That's ail.

1R. STAMETS: #lr . Hunker, do you have a witness?

"ol

,,
o
j=v]
.

HUNKER: Yes, sir, 1 do.
JOHN K. REIMER
" onlled 28 & witness, having been previously sworn, wWas
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINAT IoH
__\BY 1R. HUNKER:

Q ¥ill you state your name, address, and occupation
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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f'or the record, please?

A John K. Reiner, K-e-i-m-e-r.

Q Your address?

A Box 11594, Albugquerque.

Q What is your occupaticn, Mr. Reimer?

A I'm semi-retired.

Q What was your occupation prior to your retirement

or semi-retirement?

A I was at the Atomic Bnergy Commission for some
27 years.

Q Did you sell United States Gas Lease NM-058122,
embracing the Southwest quarter of the Southwest quarter of
Section 1k and the Southeast quarter of the Southeast quarten
of Section 15, Township 19 North, Range 3 West, Sandoval

County, New Mexico to Mr. Donald Wiley and Fluid Power Pump

Company ?
A Yes, sir.
Q Did you reserve an interest when you made that

assignment?

A Yes, sir, 1 reserved five percent overriding royalt
interest in this sale. In addition to this l'ive percent
override royalty, there had already been assigned a two per=-

cent overriding royalty.
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lcKenzie, 3 at the |

JunioT,

Do you and Hr. R. E.
royaltly unger this

| Q
present gime own & six percent overriding
jease”?
A That 18 right.
Q s that unit communitlzed
A No.
Q Has it beed unitized?
A o, nov ghat 1T Know of .
ases LOLZ and

ve you read the Transcripts in ©

Q Have you
Smmission brought

ore this Com

673 and 4,685,

by Fluid PoweTl Pump Company ?

A 1 have.
ade in conn

s T

ection \

Q Were certall representation
s by the representative of Fluid Power Puup

with those case€

~ng to changes

Company ?
A There are references in these casss
There are references to

in development that would be inade -

»
unitization of the area:
Q is reference made TO pressure maintenance?

e was the subject of

A Yes, Sir- Pressure maintenanc
eve 1t was Case hLOEZ-

n object of the 1 bell

——

it -- was the mal
any pressure maintenance rhat has

Q Lre you aware of
—1\ been snstituted in this particuLar area?
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A I am not.
Q Are you aware of any actual unitization that has bgen

instituted in connection with this area?
A I have not.
Q What's the present status of your overriding royalyy,
Mr. Reimer?

A What respect?

Q Are you being paid?

Fy

A Well, I haven't been pald any overriding royalties|--

MR. KELLAHIK: If the Examiner please, this material
is irrelevant to this Hearing here. There is a cace, as 1

understand it, has been filed. I haven't seen it, asking

for forced pool of this interest of Mr. Reimers. As I underi
stand it, there is also a case filed in court involving this|
That's the proper forum to hear these complaints about
whether he is being paid or isn't being paid and what hap-
pened to his royalty interests, not in this Hearing. It has

no bearing whatsoever on these questions.

MR. STAMETS: Is what you are getting at here --
IR. HUMKER: The thrust of my question has to do
with correlative rights of these individuals and the repre-
sentations that have besn made to this Commission with regard

—1|l tc the position of the operator.
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\ ) MR. KELLAHIN: 1If the Examiner please, the operator
Fho made those representations is ao icuger the operator.,
&hat was Fluid Power Pump Company. They are not the operator
bf this, Petro-Lewis is. Testimony in this case shows that.
If they have a dispute with Fluid Power Pump
Company, and I think they do, that's the place to resolve it,
hot blame what transpired at that time on the new operator
who has come in here,

MR, HUNKER: I have no further comment.

MR. STAMETS: Mr, Hunker?

MR. HUNKER: 1I'll withdraw my question, It might

hot be entirely material to this Hearing. I'll withdraw
Lhe gquestici.

MR, STAMETS: Okay. Fine,

MR, HUNKER: I would 1iike tc ask the Commission to
kake administrative notice of the testimony that was adduced
in the cases that were mentioned, namely, 4642, 4673 and

1 685.

%Y MR, HUNKER:

Q Mr. Reimer, have vyou made a study of the records

of the 0il Conservation Commission with regard to the allow-

*Fble that has been assigned to the Fluid Power Pump Company
—land Petro-lLewis Wells in the Media-Entrada area; have
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\ you made such a study”?
A 1 have for Federal Media No. 1 and 2. 1 have somei
data on this.
Q What does that data reflect, lir. Reiwer, with
regard to the allowable and actual production?
£ some 13 or 1L wonths 1%

A For the time period o}
showed that Federal No. 1 and No. 2 combined were producing

percent of the al

lowable for those two wells.

sbout 65
MR, HUNKER: I have no further questions.
| MR. STAMETS: Are there questions of this witness?
Q MR. KELLAHIN: No gquestions: \
\ MR . STAMETS: You may be excused. \
Do you nave anything further tO offer, Mr. "un“cr?\
1R, HUNKER: No.
HR. STAMETS: s there any other testimony in this
case?
s in subject case? if not:;

Are there any statement
we will take this case under advisement and return to the

order of the docket.
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T, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
the New Mexico 0il Conservetion Commission was reported by

me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICOD

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

Tl CONSEQV AATION MIVIKQINON

i
e LIS

AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE

July 11, 1980 1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD
AZTEC, NEW MEXICO 87410
1505) 3346170

R- 4713

Mr. J.R. Harrison
Petro-Lewis Corporation

A M A~
P.0. Box 507 OlL CONSERVATION DIVISION
Levelland, Texas 79336 SANTA FE

Re: Water Cut and Fluld Level Reports, Certain Entrada Pools
Dear Mr., Harrison:

Orders R-£713, R-4822, and R-5118, directed that you submit
water cut and/or fluid level reports on wells which you
operate in certain Entrada pools. It now appears that these
tests have served their purpose and may be discontinued,

These test requirements may be reinstituted at any time that
the Division feeis inat they are necessary,

if you have any questions, please contact this office.
Yours truly,

Frank Chavez
District Supervisor
FC/1s

Xc: OCD Santa Fe
Reading File
U.5.G.5. Farmington



STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

Cil CONSERVATION DIVISION

BRUCE KING July 2, 1980 POST GFFICE BOX 2088
GOVERNOR STATE LAND OFFICE BUILOING
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87801
LARRY KEHOE ' (505} 827-2434

Mr. Frank T. Chavez

011 Conservation Division
1000 Rio Brazos Road
Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Re: Water Cut and Fluid Level Reports,
Certain Entrada Pools

Dear Frank:

We have reviewed the statistics relating to oil and water
production in the Media-Entrada, Southwest Media-Entrada, and
Eagle Mesa-Entrada 0il1 Pools and concur with your opinion that
the producing characteristics in these reservoirs have been
well enocugh established that continuation of the monthly fluid
level tests and water cut reports is unnecessary.

These tests were required when the operators in said
pools were granted a special 750-BOPD allowable in order to
1ift large volumes of water to keep the oil moving in the
reservoir. At the time there was some apprehension that water
coning and subsequent loss of oil would result.

It now appears that the tests have served their purpose
and may be discontinued, and you may so notify the operators
in the subject pools. ~

Very truly yours,

JOE D. RAMEY,
Director

JDR/BSN/dr

cc: Case File 5574
Case File 5262
Lase File 5152
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hd/\?di\(SEEhAEEPQT' INC.

WESTERN RESOURCES BUILDIN
TELEPHONE 307} 265-4060
CASPER. WYOMING 82601\

Decemnberl 22, 1975
¢ oA~

Mr. Al Kendrick
New Mexico 0il Cons rvation Commission
1000 Rio Rrazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico 87410
Re: Fluid Level Ssurvey &
concurrent production Tests
Eagle Mesa Field
sandoval county., New MexicO
Deaxr Mr. Kendrick:
please find attached results of December: 1975, fluid
the Entrada

1evel and production tests of producing wells in

e Mesa Field.

yours very trulys ‘bf//
~@?3/‘///&/uﬂ/zd/' / Jorma—"
parbara D. Dame

 Anetiom Clerk

ProQus »—

Formation of the Eagl

BD

EncCe.

cc: Mr. pon Henderson
Mr. Dale Wworth
Mr. Arnold snell

DEC 29 1975

Ol COIN. ¢
. 4 . OM.
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DATE WELL NAME

Whis o —

12-10-75 Federal 12 #1
12-10-75 Federal 11C #1
12-10-75 Navaljo 13C #1
12-10-75 Navajo 14C #1

FLUID LEVEL SURVEY

ENTRADA FORMATLION
EAGLE MESA FIELD

SANDOVAL CQUNTY , NEW MEXICO

pEPTH TO

FLUID LEVEL PRODUCTION

FROM SURE: pOPD BWED
1023" 25 880
1271 191 2250
1891 120 100
290" 70 124

REMARKS

pumping 6 hours
punping 18 hours
pumping 24 hours
punping 24 hours
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1975

Al Kendrl
New MeX o 01 Conservat
1000 RiO Brazos RO
AztecC: New Mexico 87410
Re* Fluid Level survey &
Concurrent Proauction Tests
aglie Mesa Field
Sandoval countyr W Mexico
Dear MY Kendrlck.
ed results of KQchber, 1975 f£iuid
the Entrada

L5

pame

Barbara D
3 clerk

Productlon

BD
Ence.

cC:




12-8-75

FLUID LEVE

L SURVEY

ENTRADA FORMATION

EAGLE MESA FIELD

SANDOVAL COUNTY,

WELL NAME

Federal 12 #1

Federal 11C #1

Navajo 13C #1

Navaj

o 14C $1

pEPTH TO
FLUID LEVEL

FROM SURF.

1200"
1240"
2015

279°

NEW MEXICO

PRODUCTION
popPD BWEPD

155 3000
200 1300
129 100

86 124

REMARKS

R

pumpind 18 hours

pumping 12 hours

pumping 24 hours

pumping 24 hours




O1l1, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. 0. BOX 2058 - SANTA FE

8750t
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMBY FHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

September 23, 1975

Re: CASE NO. 5152
Mr. Tom Kellahin ORDER NO. R~4713-8
Kellshin & Fox
Attorneys at Law
Post Qffice Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Applicant:

Petro-Lewis Corporation

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Comuiission order recently entered in the subject case.

~Yours very truly,

s i
- Lot ;
Ly Ay / .
O . ; -
/ . s

e ~ e e
+ JOE D. RAMEY  ~
ifDirector

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0OCC X

Other _ George Hunker




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CORSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5152
Order No. R-4713-B

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 5152 BEING
.REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS

- OF ORDER NO. R-4713-A, WHICH ORDER

- EXTENDED ORDER NO. R-4713, WHICH ORDER
"ESTABLISHED A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET ALLOW-
~ABLE FOR THE MEDIA-ENTRADA OIL POOL,

' SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

'BY THE COMMISSION:

, This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 13, 1975, !
.at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter. i

H NOW, on this 23rd day of September, 1975, the Commission, |
-a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the |
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
.advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
.law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the sub-
“ject matter thereof.

. (2) That by Order No. R-4713, dated January 24, 1974, a

- temporary special depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil
- per day was established for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval
‘County, New Mexico.

% (3) That by Order No. R-4713-A, dated September 3, 1974,
- the aforesaid temporary special depth bracket allowable was
extended for a one-year period.

: (4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4713-A,
'this case was reopened to permit all interested parties to appear
and show cause why said special depth bracket allowable should
remzin in effect.

(5) That the evidence presented at the hearing indicates
that high volume pumping of 0il wells in the Media-Entrada 0il
"Pool generally results in a lower water-oil cut, thereby improv-

ing the producing efficiency of the reservoir.



-

C;se No. 51852
Order Nc., R-4713-B

(6) That the evidence further indicates that the original
applicant in this case, Petro-Lewis Corporation, has unitized
‘the Media~Entrada 0il Pool for the purpose of instituting a
pressure maintenance project therein, and that upon initiation
-of sald project, even greater volumes of fluid will be produced
than have been produced to date.

(7) That should the previously established trend of a
. greater percentage of oil per barrel of fluid produced, when
- producing the wells in the subject pool at high wvolumes, continue,
the water-oil cut would be further reduced, and producing effi- ‘
‘ciency for the reservoir further improved.

(8) That retention of the special depth bracket allowable
. for wells in the subject pool should improve reservoir producing
"efficlency and result in the ultimate recovery of additional oil,
‘" thereby preventing waste.

(9) That retention of the special depth bracket allowable

“ for wells in the subject pool will not cause waste nor impair
- correlative rights, and should be approved.

rh

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

of o0il per day for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County,
. New Mexico, shall remain in full force and effect until further

b {1} That the special depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels
.order of the Commission.

i

. {2) That the operator of the Media-~Entrada Unit Area shall
: report monthly to the Aztec District Office of the Commission the

" previous month's water-oil cut for each producing well in the
Media-~Entrada 0il Pool.

(3) That the Secretary-bDirector of the Cormission may, at

any time that it appears that premature water encroachment or
. water coning is occurring, or other evidence of reservoir damage
is apparent, rescind the provisions of this order and cause the i
top unit allowable for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool to revert to :
347 barrels of oil per day. :

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the ‘
" entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. .




=
Case NO. 5152
_Order No. R-4713-B

_ DONE at Santa Fe,
_above designated.

S EAL

jx/

New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
£ THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

’ IN THE HMATTER QOF THE HEARING
CAYLLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATICH
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5152
Order No. R-4713~-A

. IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO., 5152 BEING
. REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS
' OF ORDER NO. R-4713, WHICH ORDER
ESTABLISHED A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET
~ ALLOWABLE FOR THE MEDIA-ENTRADA OIL
- POCL, SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

' BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 1%, 19%74,
" at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
- of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.“

‘ NOW, on this 3rd day of September, 1974, the Commission,
, & quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented :
- and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised’

in the premises, ‘

} i FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by ?
- law, the Commigsion has jurisdiction of this cause and the 3
subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-4713, dated January 24, 1974, a
temporary special depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil
- per day was established for the Media-Entrada Oil Poocl, Sandoval
. County, New Mexico, for a period of six months.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-4713,
- this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject

pool to appear and show cause why said special depth bracket
" allowable should remain in effect.

(4) That the evidenca presented indicates that the temporary;
special depth bracket allowable shouid be continued in effect for |
an additional one year.

(5) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing during August, 1975, at which time the operators in the
subject pool shouid appear and show cause why the temporary
special depth bracket allowable should remain in effect.
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" CASE NO. 5152
Order No. R-~4713-A

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the temporary special depth bracket allowable of
750 barrels of oil per day for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool,
Sandoval County, New Mexico, shall remain in full force and
effect.

{(2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
during the meonth of August, 1973, at which time operators in
- said pool may appear and show cause why said special depth
bracket allowable should not be rescinded.

(3) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission may, at
any time that it appears that premature water encroachment or
water coning is occuring, or other evidence of reservoir damage
is apparent, rescind the provisions of this order and cause the
top unit allowable for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool to revert to
347 barrels of oil per day.

{4} That each month the applicant shall take production
fluid level tests on each producing well in the pool and shall
3 - report the results of these tests along with other pertinent
' - monthly well production data to the Aztec District Office of the

Commission.
{3} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the :
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

' DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
. above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

P t:f(?;—«—*—4.~L“—x——~h
man

I, R. TRUJILLO, Chaix

X J. ARNMIJO, Menber ~

-

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Me

-

r ecretary

SEAL

jx/
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1600 Broadway Donver Colorado 80201 Petro-Lewis Corporation
P.O. Box 2250 303/882-6010 Oil and Gas Producers

October 9, 1975

Mr. Al Kéndrick
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, NM 87410 j’/;y,
Re: Fluid Level Survey and oAl
Concurrent Production Tests Al

Media and Southwest Media Fields
Sandoval County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Kendrick:

Please find attached results of September, 1975, fluid level and production

ts of producing wells in the Entrada and Galiup Formations of the Media
% and Southwest Media Field.
. Yours truly,
‘ PETRO -~ LEWIS CORPORATION

?ﬂm B. dowua
hn B. Somers

Denver Division Manager

JBS/ml
Attachment




DATE

9-22-75
9-22-75
9-22-75
9-22-75
9-24-75
9-24-75

WELL NAME

Federal Media 1
Federal Media 2
Fluid Power Pump 1
Fluid Power Fump 3
Boling Federal 5

Boling Federal 6

FLUID LEVEL SURVEY

MEDIA AND SOUTHWEST MEDIA FIELDS

SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

DEPTH TO
FLUID LEVEL

~e e -

FROM SURFACE, FT.
September

992"
1023"
1643
2387°

744"
240"

PRODUCTION
BOPD BWPD
60 1100
250 3000
60 1700
353 850

STATUS

Dovin
Pumping
Puniping
Pumping
Down

Pumping




BEFORE THE OIL CONSIRVATION COMMISSION
OF THI STATE OF NEW MEXICO

- IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5152
Ordey No. R-4713

APPLICATION OF PETRO-LEWIS CORPORATIOH

' FOR A SPECIAL DEPTiH{ BRACKET ALLOVABLE,
- SANDOVAYL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THI COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

e e e e o

. This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 16, 1974,
" at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examinexr Richard L. Stamets. :

NOW, on this 24th day of January, 1974, the Comuaission,
 a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
; record, and the recommendations of the IExaminer, and being fully
~advised in the premises,

FINDS:
‘ . : 1) That due public notice having been given as required
- by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

- subject matter thereof.

. (2) That the applicant, Petro-Lewis Corporation, is the
. sole operator in the Media~Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County,

. New Mexico.

N (3) That the applicant seeks the assignment of a special
. depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil per day for

o the Media-Entrada Pool to replace tha current regular depth

.+ bracket allowable for said pool of 347 barrels per day.

' {4) That the svidence presently available indicates that
~ the assignment of a special depth bracket allowable to wells
. in the subject pool will not result in damage to the reservoir

" or cause waste, and will be in the interest of preoctection cf
- correlative rights,

(s) That the applicant should install production equipment
at each of the existing 160 acre non-standard spacing units
" to produce these units in such a manner as to minimize the fluid
"head differential between said units to eliminate, inscfar as
may be practicable, drainage which may not be offset by counter
. drainage.
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Case No. 5152
Order MNo. R-4713

(6) That the speclial depth bracket allowable should be
assigned for a temporary period to expire six months from the
date of this order; that during this period all operaters in
the subject pool should gather all available information relative
to the effects on said reservoir.

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examiner
hearing in July, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject .
pool should appear and show cause why the temporary special '
depth bracket allowables should be made permanent.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

. (1) That a temporary special depth bracket allowable cf 750
barrels of oil per day is hereby established for the Media-
Entrada 01l Pool, Sandoval County, New lMexico.

‘ (2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner :
" hearing in July, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject !

pocl may appear and show cause why the temporary gpecial depth
" bracket allowable should not be rescinded.

(3) That the Secretary-Director c¢f the Commission may,
at any time it appears that premature water encroachment or
. water coning is occurring, or other evidence of reservoir
- damage is apparent, rescind the provisions of this order and
cause the top unit allowable for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool to
revert to 347 barrels of oil per day.

t
» (4) That each month the applicant shall take production 3
- fluid level tests on each producing well in the pool and shall !

report the results of these tests along with other pertinent
monthly well production data to the Aztec district office of the

Commission. :
(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the i
entry of such further orders as the Commission may desem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein=bcv§
designated. _ '
VY V.V STATE OF NEW MEXICO
I . RS OIL CON?ERVATION COMMISSION
: X .
@ ;
I. . TRUJILLO; Chairman i
("/ // i ( / Z’}{J" Nl
9? , RM !
{ Z"' ’ <
. enb g )gSecretary
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. REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS —

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN Thet MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLI.) BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMI1SSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
TIiE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5152
Order No. R-~4713-A

IN TH MATTER OF CASE NO. 5152 BEING

OF ORDER NO. R-4713, WHICH ORDER
ESTABLISHED A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET | \
ALLOWABLE FOR THE MEDIA-ENTRADA OIL Lo / vl
POOL, SANDOVAL COUNTY. NEW MEXICO. '

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

BT T LI A

NN v eteacn .
LI e AN
PR

This cause came on for hearing*at 9 a.m. on August 19, 1973ﬂ,

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before thexQil Conservation Commissgion-
of New Mexico, hereinaficr referred to gs~Ghe "Conmission. ™

.....

NOW, on this 3rd day of September, 1974, the Commission,
a gquorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R~-4713, dated January 24, 1974, a
temporary special depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels or oil
per day was established for the Media-Entrada 0il Fool, Sandoval
County, New Mexico, for a period of six months.

{3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R~-4713,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject
pool to appear and show cause why said special depth bracket
allowable should remain in effect.

(4) That the evidence presented indicates that the temporary
special depth bracket allowable should be continued in effect for
an additional one year.

(5) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing during August, 1975, at which time the operators in the
subject pool chonld appear and show cause why the temporary
special Gepth bracket allowable suould remain in effect.
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HUNKBR,FEDRK}& ﬂuxﬁNBOTHAM.RA.

GEORGE u.aums_n.m. ROSWELL,NEW MEXICC ag20! foLEPHONE e22-2700
. AREA COUE 509
RONALD M.H\GGINBOTHAM

"
ROBERT 1. WALDMAN

Ww,.P. ghren: vice Prcsident ([;/‘}’

PetrO*Lewis Ccrgoration
2o vedia satrada Unit

Deaxr Mr. ghren:

Yyour CowmpanyYr as Operator,
apprOVal ro our clients: John X

6% in the propoxbions of 5% and 1% respectively. The subject
leaB€ was orlqlnally conveyed Y ﬂcKenzie +o Reimely gubject to
a 2% overridinq royalty intexrest. Reimer so1d the jcase tO
mexace and reserVed a right of reassiqnment. when mexaCo
tendered a reassiqnment, neinet accepted the samer subject to
the original 2% overridinq royalty previcusly reservec: reimel:
then sold the 1case: subject to certain drilling cowmltments,

ro bon C- wiley and xept an additional 5% overridan royalty
1nterest. McKenzic conveyed 1/2 of the 2% he owned to ﬁugenia

nate. MY S. Bpata onveyed ,5% to parkara Talento:. McKenzie
and peimeY have acccptc& payment ip cash £ th overridinq
royalty interest £or 2 riod £rom first Prﬂuuct. n endingd
rebruary 28, 1 thoud obligate& nd c ntract to pay ©F

payment nas peen pade tO reimner and reKenzi€ for 53,778 LplsSe.

ro Juné 30, 1975.

ynder the texms of the 1ew mexico law (65—3—14.5 B 1

when an operator fails £© obtain goluntary pooling (as is the
present case) 1 operator vghall nevertneless e 1iable re account
o and pay each owner of minerals oY 1easehold inktexres

includinq owners of ovcrriding rovalty interests ané other

payments out of production, eitherl tne arount €0 which each




t.P, Uhren, Vice Praesident
Petro-Lewis Corporation
August 8, 1975

Page 2

Formal demand is now made for the greater of the amounts,
i.e. the amount Reimer and tickenzie would be entitled to had
pooling not occurrced. At this time, this demand is for 6% of
53,778 bbls. of oil, or 3,226.¢8 bbls. of oil in kind. You
will notify us in an appropriate manner so that we can obtain
permisgsion to transport the deliveries of crude at the farm to
our purchaser.

We also contemplate the filing of our suit for unlawfal
and excessive drainage from Operator's FPP $#1 well, 1In this
regard, you are advised that your excessive withdrawals from
the FPP #1 have not gone unnoticed. While 49,814 bbls. of
crude was beiny produced from the FM 1 and FM 42 during the
14 months from March 1, 1974, to May 31, 1975, 180,141 bbls.
of crude were taken from and sold from the FPP £#1 and the
FPP #3 wells.

This inoréinate and nonratable production among the
several tracts cannot be tolerated, ceither from the standpoint
& of drainage or from the standpoint of the reservoir waste

occasioned thereby.

Based on surface and subsurface seismoaraph information
furnished by Shell Gil Company, Maagnolia Petroleum Company,
W.,H. Cheney and ¥W.H. Cheney, Jr., Mr. McRenzie has spent many
hours preparing detailed structural maps of the Media Entrada
Pool. This work clearly demonstrates that approximately 44.40%
of all the o0il in place in the pool lay under the Reimer and
McKXenzie 80~acre lease at the time the initial discoveries
were made. The total production to May 31, 1975, for the wool,
38 reported to the accounting nffice in Santa Fe, is 732,272 bbls.
Of this amount, 307,135 bble., or 41.95%, was shown to have
been produced from the ¥ #1 and FM #2 wells. A study will
show that as compared to late 1973 and all of 1974 production,
your present production from the PP #1 well has dramatically
decicassd in vhe last six menths, lending much credibility to
our encineer's conclusions eariier exXprcceed; that Operator is
producing from a reservoir which is being rapidly depleted by
excessive pumping, all to the detriment of the reservoir and
those owning the principal interests in and under the wells.

1f you will permit us to be trite, we would like to make
an observation on behalf of our clients. Your Company betterxr
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W.P. Uhren, Vice President
Petro-Lewis Corporation
August 8, 1975

Page 3
get off of its and do something about working out a
reasonable settlement of one of a big mess! Our

settlement offer of March 4, 1975, is withdrawn as no longer
being acceptable. Reasonable neople do not litigate. and we
invite you to cutline toc us a basis upon which a settlement

may be negotiated. A carbon copy of this letter is being
sent to the New Mexico D11 conservation Commigsion to demonstrate

encd and readvertlse
Order R~ apeclal depth bracket
allow e 1s no longer justified.

Please let us have a responge at an early date.
Very truly yours,

HEURKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINDROTHAM, P.A.

GHii: dd

ccs  Hr, J.D. Ramey >
Txecutive Director
Wew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P.0. Bex 2086
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

XCc: Jasovir W. Xcllahin. Tsq.
Kellahin & Fox
P.0O. Box 1769
Santa Fe, Noew 'wxico 87501

®Cc: Mr. John K., Reilmer
¢ La ¥illita Circle, N.F.
Albuguerque, New Mexico 87112

xc: lr. Rovbert . McKenzie, Jr.
605 Bay Meadow Drive
Roswell, New lexico 88201



Docket No. 23-74

DOCKET: COMMISSION HERRING - MONDAY - AUGUST 19, 1974

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. -~ MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5262: (DE NOVO)

Application of Petro-Lewis Corporation for pool
contraction, creation, and special pool rules,
Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the contraction of the
Media-Entrada 0il Pool by the deletiorn of the NW/4
of Section 22, Township 19 North, Range 3 West,
Sandoval County, New Mexico, and the creation of a
new peel for Fntrada production comprising said
lands. Applicant further seeks the promulgation
of special rules for said pool, including a pro-
vision fcr(1l60-acre proration units and the estab-

lishment of a specigl-gepth bracket allowable for
said pool of up o@ barrels per day.
L Upon application of Petro-Lewis Corporaticn, this

case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.

CASE 5152: (Reopened) Continued from July 24, 1274 Examiner Hearing

In the matter of Case No. 5152 being reopened pur-
suant to the provisions of Order No. R-4713, which
order established a special depth bracket allowable
for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New
Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said special depth bracket allowable should
not be rescinded.

ir/




Docket No. 24-74

Dockets Nos. 25-74 and 26-74 are tentatively set for hearing on September 4 and
September 18. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days iu adv
of hearing date. :

rance

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 21, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING ~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICY

ollowing cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
r. Alternate Examiner

5
o
[

CASE 52%94: Application cf Shenandoah 011 Corporation for a buffer zone allowable,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the assignment of a special buffer zone allowable to its Gissler "A"
Wells Nos. 1 and 3, located 430 feet from the North lire and 1720
feet from the West line, and 1320 feet from the North line and 2310
feet from the West line, respectively, of Section 23, Township 17
South, Range 30 East, Grayburg Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
These wells offset an active waterflood project and have received
an apparent response to water injection.

CASE 5295: Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration
unit and simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 480-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the N/2 and SE/4 of Section 24, Township
20 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
simultaneously dedicated to its Gillully Federal Gas Com Well No. &4 and

its Gi1lully "A" Federal Well No. 7 located in Units B and O, respectively,
of said Section 24.

CASE 5296: Application of Texaco Inc. for downhole commingling, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks authority to
commingle Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian production with the presently
commingled North Vacuum-Abo and MNcrth Vacuum-Wolfcamp production
in the wellbore in its New Mexico Q" State Well No. 4 located in

Unit ? of Section 25, Townshipr 17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Field,
Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5297: Application of Exxon Corporation for a non-standard proration unit and
simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 160-acre non-standard gas
proration unit comprisi~g the NE/4 of Section 35, Township 20 South,
Range 36 fasi, Zumont Gas Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, to be simul-
_taneously dedicated to its Eumont Gas Cuw 2 Well Nc. 1 and its Fopeano

Federal A/C Well No. 7, located in Units A and G, respectively, oi said
Section 35.

CASE 5298: Application of General American 0il Company of Texas for compulsory
pocling, Eddy County, New Mexice. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 29
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8 continued from Page 1)
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Docket No. 23-74

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - MONDAY - AUGUST 19, 1974

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

CASE 5262:

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

(DE_NOVO)

CASE 5152:

ir/

Application of Petro-Lewis Corporation for pool
contraction, creation, and special pool rules,
Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the contraction of the
Media-Entrada 0il Pool by the deletion of the: NW/4
of Section 22, Township 19 North, Range 3 West,
Sandoval County, New Mexico, and the creation of a
new pool for Entrada production comprising said
lands. Applicant further seeks the promulgation
of special rules for said pool, including a pro-
vision for 160-acre proration units and the estab-
lishment of a special depth bracket allowable for
said pool of up to 750 barrels per day.

Upcn application of Petro-Lewis Corporation, this

case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.

(Reopened) Continued from July 24, 1974 Examiner Hearing

In the matter of Case No. 5152 being reopened pur-
suant to the provisions of Order No. R-4713, which
order established a special depth bracket allowable
for the Mcdiz Entrads 8il FoOol, Saunduval County, new
Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said special depth bracket allowable should

not be rescinded.

1 b
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vocket No. 24-74

Dockets Nos. 25-74 and 26-74 are tentatively set for hearing on September 4 and
September 18. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance
of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY -~ AUGUST 21, 1974

9 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter; Alteruate Examiner

CASE 5294: Application of Shenandoah 0il Corporation for a buffer zone allowable,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the assignment of a special buffer zone allowable to its Gissler "A"
Wells Nos. 1 and 3, lccated 430 feet from the North line and 1720
feat from the West line, and 1320 feet from the North line and 2310
feet from the West line, respectively, of Section 23, Township 17
South, Range 30 East, Grayburg Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
These wells offset an active waterflood project and have received
an apparent response to water injection.

CASE 5295: Application of Amoco Precduction Company for a non—-standard proration
unit and simultanecus dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 480-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the N/2 and SE/4 of Section 24, Township
20 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
simultaneously dedicated to its Gillully Federal Gas Com Well No. 4 and
its Gillully "A" Federal Well No. 7 located in Units B and 0, respectively,
of said Section 24.

CASE 5296: Application of Texaco Inc. for downhole commingling, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks authority to
commingle Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian production with the presently
commingled North Vacuum—-Abo and North Vacuum-Wolfcamp production
in the wellbore in its New Mexico ''Q" State Well No. 4 located in
Unit P of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Field,
Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5297: Application of Exxon Corporation for a non~standard proration unit and
simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexieca_ Applicant, in the
above-sityled cause,  c2oks approval for a 160-acre non-standard gas
proration unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 35, Township 20 South,
Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simul~
taneously dedicated to its Eumont Gas Com 3 Well No. 1 and its Fopeano
Federal A/C Well No. 7, located in Units A and G, respectively, of said
Section 35.

CASE 5298: Application of General American 01l Company of Texas for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in tne Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 17 Scuth, Range 29



Tyamines uearing ~ Wednesday ~ August 21,

1974 pocket No. 2 -7h
—2-

(Case 5298 continued fyom Page 1)

CASE 5299:

Laok

CASE 5301:

co, LO be dedicated to 8 well to be
Also toO be considered

will be the cost of drilling and completing sald well and the alloca~
tion of such costs» ag well a8 actual operating costs and charges for
supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and 3 charge fOT risk involved in drilling said

well.

Application of Coquind 0il Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
Countys New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral {nterests in the Pennsylvanian formation

underlying the Ef2 of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 29 East,

Eddy Countys New Mexico, t° be dedicated to a well to be dgrilled at
slso to be considered will be the

ompany for compulsoTy pooling, Lea

Application of Mesa Petroleul c
e, seeks an

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled caus
order pooling all mineral {nterests in the Wolfcamp form
lying the gg/4 of gection 7, Township 16 South, Range 16 FRast, North
New MexicO, to be dedicated to a
vell to be drilled 555 feet from the gouth line and 2085 feer from

jd Section 7. Also O be considered will be the

d the allocation of such

costs, a8 well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision.

Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of
the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling sald well.

jon of Cleary Petroleunm Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea

Applicat
] Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks

Countys New Mexico.
approval of the Quarry Unit Ared comprising 5177 acres,

of Fee and Federal 1ands in Township 22 South, Range 32 Fast, Led

County, New Mexlico.
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5 Duckelt No. 19-7>
-9~

CASE 5536: Application of Petroleum Development Corporation for a dual comple-
tion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its
McKay-West Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 34,
Township 18 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to
produce oil from the Bone Spring formation and gas from the Morrow
formation through parallel strings of tubing,

CASE 5537: Application of Cotton Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-stvled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the E/2 of Section 10, Township 21 South,
Range 25 East, adjacent to the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Cas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an
orthodox location in Unit I of said Section 10. Also to be con-
sldered wlll be the cost of drilling and completing said well and
the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will
be the designation of the applicant as the operator of the well
and & charge for the risk invoived in driliing said well.

CASE 5538: Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for a dual completion
and salt water disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion
of its Luther-A Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 18,
Township 8 South, Range 32 East, to produce o0il from the Lonesome-
San Andres Pool and to dispose of produced water into the Glorieta
formation in the open-hole interval from 4584 feet to 4720 feet
through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 5152: (Reopened & Readvertised)

In the matter of Case No. 5152 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No., R-4713, as amended by Order No. R-4713-A,
which order established a special depth bracket allowable for the
Media-Entrada 011 Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexicc. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said special depth bracket
allowable should remain in effect.

CASE 5262: {Racsencd & Readvertised)

In the matter of Case No. 5262 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No., R-4822-A, which order promulgated
special pool rules for the Southwest Media-Entrada 0il Pool,
Sandoval County, New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre
proration units. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing.




Docket No, 19-75

Dockets Nos, 20-75 and 21-75 are tentatively set for hearing on August 27 and
September 10, 1975. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days
in advance of hearing date.

3 AM, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
___STATE _LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will he heard before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner, or Richard
.. Stamrets, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from seven-
teen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Rocsevelt, and Chaves
Counties, New Mexico, for September, 1975;

(?) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from five
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico, for September, 1975.

CASE 5533: Application of Southern Union Production Company for compulsory
pooling, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the
Ellenburger formation underlying the N/2 of Section 21, Township
12 South, Range 26 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, to be dedi-
cated to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location in Unit F
of said Section 21. Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost
thereof, as well as actual operating costs and charges for super-
vision. Also to be considered will be the designation of the
applicant as the operator of the well and a charge for the risk
involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5534: Application of Texaco Inc. for three unorthodox oil well locations
and an administrative procedure, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox oil
well locations of its West Vacuum Unit Well Nos. 51, 52, and 53
to be drilled, respectively, 1310 feet from the South 1line and 10
fe2t from the East Jline of Section 33; 1310 feet from the South
and West lines of Section 34; and 1310 feet from the Scuth line
and 2630 feet from the West line of Section 34, all in Township
17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Pcol, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the establishment
of an administrative procedure whereby additional wells at un-
orthodox locations in the West Vacuum Unit could be approved
without notice and hearing,

o= waaa

location, FEddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a
Morrow gas well located 660 feet from the North and East lines of
Section 5, Township 19 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New
Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 5 to be dedicated to the well.




J
Examiney Hearing - Wednesday - August 13, 1975 pocket No. 19-°
: "
TOWNSHIP B SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM \

A

DECTEUN

Section 3t NW/ 4

i NE/A

(3) FXTEND the Tulk—Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 32t E/2
Section 33 sw/a |

Section 35: NE/4




Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - Aupust 13, 1973

/ Docketl

13-

te. 10-75%

Wl e

CASE 5539: Southeastern nomenclature case calling for the creation, contrac-

tion, and extentions of certain pools in Lea and Chaves Counties,
New Mexico.

(a) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as

a gas pool for Devonian production and designated as the Custer-
Devonian Gas Pool, The discovery well is the Shell 0il Company

State B Com Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 36, Towaship
24 South, Range 36 Fast, NMPM, Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: N/2

(b) CONTRACT the Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: W/2 SE/4

"

4 (c) EXTEND the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to 1nqlude therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: W/2 SE/4

(d) FEXTEND the Casey-Strawn Pcol in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: NE/4

(e) EXTEND the South Flying M-Atoka Gas Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 32 FAST, NMPM
Section 36: N/2

] (f) EXTEND the West Knowles-Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico., to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST

. NMPM
Section 34: SW/4

(g) EXTEND the Maljamar-Grayburg, San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 1l4: NW/4

(h) EXTEND the Tom Tom- San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to Include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: S/2? SW/4 and SW/4 SE/4
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MINERALS

MANAGEMENT INC.

WESTERN RESOURCES BUILDING @ P.O. BOX 2919
T 2o7] TELEPHONE (307) 265.4960
M CASFPER, WYOMING 82601

January 21, 1974

Mr. R. L. Stamets, Examiner

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, NM 87501

Re: Case 5152
Pocket No, 2-74

Dear Sir:

As per your verbal request Tast Wednesday, January 16, 1974;
attached please find the Reda Pump curve for the pump currently in-
stalled in Fluid Power Pump #1, Media Dome Field, Sandoval County.

The curve shows the recommended capacity range of the pump to be 3200-
4500 BFPD. As per Exhibit 3 of the subject case, the current produc-
tion from the well is approximately 3900 BFPD. This rate is the most
optimum rate to operate the pump and any deviation would decrease
efficiency, increase maintenance costs, and reduce pump lifte.

Also attached is a record of fluid level surveys and coin-
cidental production tests for the four wells in the Media Dome Field.
Fluid Power Pump #5 is not included because the well was shut-in.

Please advise if additional information is required.

Yours very truly,
- /
Bl A, Prermmma™

Bruce L. Bummer
Production Manager

peg L ]

cc  Emevy Araoid, Supervisor
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission )
John Somers lfi////
Petro-Lewis Corp. £/7%/7
Dale R. Worth A
Minerals Management Inc. ‘)
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Well Name

Ay e ——

Fluid Power Pump #1

Fluid Power Pump #3

Federal Media #1

Federal Media #2

FLUID LEVEL SURVEY HISTORY
MEDIA DOME FIELD

Depth to
__Date | Fluid, Ft.
4-08-72 977
6-07-73 1,085
10-23-73 1,307
12-06-73 1,643
4-08-72 914
6-07-73 590
g§-09-73 1,635
8-10-73 1,604
9-21-73 1,685
10-23-73 1,622
12-06-73 1,519
4-08-72 345
5-11-73 941
9-21-73 1,292
10-23-73 1,229
12-06-73 1,395
4-08-72 441
5-11-73 775
9-22-73 1,087
10-23-73 1,103
72-08 73 1,310

Production Test

BOPD BWPD
238 2,002
240 1,990
550 3,500

( Shut - in )

133 3,067
136 3,064
127 3,070
116 2,500
109 916
80 945
115 ---

( Shut - in )

107 918
110 ¢4

113 ---




ATTORNEYS AT LAW

1
i
500 DON GASPAR AVENUE ‘|

KELLAEIN AND FOX I )

I
) JASON w. AETLLAMIN POST OFFICE BOX 1769 j U
ROBERT £.FOX ANTA P, NEW BEXICO 2780038 (000 v Ao T:'! ywou: 982-4315

"' o EOe

W.THOMAS KELLAKIN },;,,-;;", ;.C talucn 508

July 19, 1974

0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: OCC Case No. 5152
Special Depth Bracket Allowable
Media~Entrada 0Oil Pool
Sandoval County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

On behalf of Petro-lewis Corporation, the operator
of the above referenced pool, we respectfully request
that this matter now set for the examiner hearing on
July 24, 1974, be continued and be reset for hearing
before the Commission on the same date as the heavring
for the enclosed Application De Novo in Case 5262,

Order No. R~4822.
Very tiiiy youxrs,

W. Thomas Kellahin
WTK:ks
Enclosure

cc: Petro-Lewis Corporation

DOCKET MAILED

r < 5
D ' /N /7’ .’/;f'




MINERALS
MANAG EMENT INC

WESTERN RESOURCLS BUlLD\NG e PO QOX 299
TELEF‘HONE (307" ?.05-4900
CASPER. WYOMING 82601

February 21, 1974
: ’57,,

Mr. EBmery Arnold

New Mexico oil Conservation Commission
1000 Rio Brazos road

Aztec, NeW Mexico 87410

Re: Fluid Level gurveys
Concurrent Production Tests
¥ntrada vells
Media Dome Fiel

Dear Sir:

attached please find results of. Januaryr: 1974, and
concurrent production tests for all Entrada producing wells
in the Media Dome Field. :

yours Vvery truly.
<4 .
;_if(,t,(,u Z ,/_5{/4,,.(/ N

‘Bruce L Bummexr
Production Manager

pLB-jan }
Attachments
cc. New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission

»

»n. 0. BOX 2088
santa Fer New Mmonice 87501

Mr. Dale Wworth

Mr. John somers




JANUARY 30,

1-30-74
1-30-74

1-30-74

1-30-74

1-30-74

1974
pEPTH TO FLUID
WELL NAME L FROM SURFACE
Filuid power punp #¥1 1,674
Fluid powexr PulP £3 1,612
Fluid power FPump 45 5,146
Federal Media 1] 1,395
1,364

Federal Media 42

pRODUCTION _
BOPD “BWPD

527 3,373
166 3,734
92z 155
(measured

into tank

121 1,379
107 918







ENTRADA PRODUCT ION

MEDIA DOME

Federal Media #2

: pDEPTH TO FLUID PRODUCTION
. WELL NAME LEVEL FROM SURFACE, FT. BOPD BWPD
: Fluid power pump #1 1,814" 549 3,351
Fluid Power pump #3 1,735" 130 3,770
946" 0 4]
Fluid Power pump #5 961" 0 0
Federal Media #1 977" 0 0
1,070' 124 90

REMARKS

pumping

pumoing

static Fluid Levei

Well down ~ parted

rods

Well down ~ tubing
leak

pumping
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Re: Fluid Level Survey x d
Entrada Wells Q,.,//

‘Media Dome Field

June 20, 1974

Dear Mr. Emery:

Please find attached results of May, 1974, fluid levels
of all Entrada producing wells in the Media Dome Field.

The Fluid levels were taken when all wells were shut

in.
Yours very truly,
)ZZ//L(,chGN i AT
Bruce L. Bummer
Production Manager
BLB-bd
DT
B GEI
knc. /J—J:r;j‘
‘.
-
cc: New Mexico Conservation Commission \ Jub - S 1974

P. 0. Box 2088 i

Santa Fe, New Mexico OIL CONSERVATIL..
Santa Fe

John.Somers, Petro-Lewis Corporation

Dale Worth
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ENTRADA PRODUCTION
MEDIA DOME
1, 1974

May 21
pEpTH TO FLUID
WELL NAME LEVEL_FROM SURFACE, ET-
: Fluid Powel punp #1 1040
Fluid power punp #3 866"
Fluid Power pump #¥5 630"
: pederal Medid #1 1040°
‘ pederal Medid $2 850"




Well Name

Fluid Powexr Pump
$#1

Fluid Power Pump
#3

Fluid Power Pump
#4

Fluid Power Pump
#5

Federal Media
#1

Federal Media
2

ENTRADA PRODUCTION

MEDIA DOME

™
Date:

4-21-74

Depth to Fluid Level

from Suxface, ft.

1860

1922

1116

4991

992

1147

Production
BOPD _ BWPD

624 3276
150 3750
0 0
49 341
0 0
67 958

Remarks

Pumping

Pumping

static

Pumping

Static

Pumping




PRODUCTION
REMARKS

DEPTH 70 F
VIELL NAME LEVEL FROM SURFACE, FT. BYX-
Fluid power pPump $1 1,814‘ 549 3,35} punping
Fluila power pPunp %3 1,735‘ 130 3,770 punping
946" 0 o gtatic Fluid Level
E Fluid power punp #3 961" 0 0 Wwell down - parted
rods
Federal Media 1 977" 0 0 W?llVdOWn - tubking
ieak .
1 Media #2 1,070‘ 124 90 pumping




Docket No. 21-74

Dockets Nos. 22-74 and 24-74 are tentatively set for hearing on August 7 and
August 21. Applications for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance
of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - JULY 24, 1974

9 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L., Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4954: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case 4954 being reopened pursuant to the provisions

of Order No. R-4555, which order established temporary special pool
rules for the South Lindrith Gallup-Dakota 0il Pool, Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre spacing. All interested
parcies may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
on 40-acre spacing.

CASE 5277: Application of Plerce & Dehlinger for the amendment of Order No. R-4560,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
extension of time in which to commence the drilling of the third well
covered by Order No. R-4560, to be drilled in the NE/4 of Section 24,
Township ¢ South, Range 33 East, Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the establishment of an administra-
tive procedure for additional extension of time in which to comply with
the drilling schedule as set forth in the subject order. Applicant
further seeks the amendment of Orders Nos., 4 and 5 of Order No. R-4560
to provide certain changes in the time schedules outlined therein for
the furnishing of estimated well costs and the payment of proportionate
shares of well costs by all parties.

CASE 5278: Application of Texaco Inc. for downhole commingling, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the
downhole commingling of Blinebry, Drinkard, and Tubb production in the
wellbores of its A, H. Blinebry Federal Wells Nos. 23 and 26, located in

Units C and B, respectively, of Section 29, and its C. H. Lockhart Federal

Well Bo. 5, located in Unit C of Section 18, all in Township 22 South,
Range 38 Tast, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5279: Application of Tom L. Ingram for salt water disposal, Lez County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authurity to
dispose of produced salt water into the Delaware Sand in the perforated
interval from 5012 feet to 5033 feet in his State "0" Well No. 2 located

in Unit E of Section 7, Township 24 South, Range 33 East, Triple X-Delaware

Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5280: Appiication of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for an unorthodox
location and the amendment of Order No. R~4715, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an excepiion to Order
No. R-2746, approval for the unorthodox oil well location for its
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(Cagse 5280 continued from Page 1)

McGuffin Well Wo. 3 to be drilled 660 feet from the North line and

1980 feet from the West line of Section 29, Township 9 South, Range 33
Fast, Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, the N/2 NW/4
of said Section 29 to be dedicated to the well. Applicant further seeks
the amendment of Order No. R-4715 which dedicated the W/2 NW/4 of
Section 29 to its McGuffin Well No. 2 located 1980 feet from the North
line and 660 feet from the West line of said Section 29. Applicant
proposes that the N/2 NW/4 of said Section 29 Le dedicated jeinily to
sald McGuffin Well No. 2 ané to its McGufrfin Well No. 1 located in

Unit F of sald Section 29.

CASE 528l: Application of Morris R. Antwell for an extension of time, Order MNo.

R-4772, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks a 90-day extension of the July 15 deadline for the commencement
of drilling operations in the $/2 of Section 17, Township 22 South,
Range 27 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, which
lands were pooled to form a standard 320-acre gas spacing and proratiocn
unit by Order No. R-4772.

CASE 5282: Application of Union Texas Petroleum Corporation for downnole commingling,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the downhole commingling of Jalmat and Langlie-Mattix
production in certain of 1ts wells in the Langlie-Jal Unit Area,
currently being waterflooded under authority of Commission Order No.
R-4051.

CASE 4969: (Reopened)

CASE 5283: Application of Belco Petr

In the matter of Case No. 4969 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4557-A, which order continued the special depth bracket
allowable for the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian 'D'" Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico, for an additional six months. All interested parties may

appear and show cause why said special depth bracket allowable should
not be rescinded.

oleum Corpcration for compulsory pooling,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

an order pooling all mineral interests in formations of Pennsylvanian
age or older underlying the W/? of Sectian § Tewnchip 22 Soyth Bange 27
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
at a standard location for said unit in Unit F of said Section 5. Also
to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well
and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and
charges for supervision. Aiso to be considered is the designation of

applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in
drilling said well.
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CASE 5284: Application of Champlin Petroleum Company for a dual completion, Lddy

CASE 5152:

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Nix-Yates Well
No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 27 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from the

Morrow formation through tubing and from the Wolfcamp formation through
the casing-tubing annulus.

- - 4

7

A
(Reopened) ‘o7 & sy 07

CASE 5285:

CASE 5286:

In the matter of Case No. 5152 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4713, which order established a special depth bracket
allowable for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico.

All interested partles may appear and show cause why sald special depth
bracket allowable should not be rescinded.

Application of Texas Pacific 011l Co. for an unorthodox location, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sgseeks
approval for the unorthodox gas well location of its Phantom Draw
Unit Well No. 1 to be located at a peint 800 feet from the Scuth line
and 1000 feet from the West line of Section 20, Township 26 South,

Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the W/2 of said Section 20 to
be dedicated to the well.

Application of Texaco Inc. for a Special Allowable, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for an
injection response allowable increase for its Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres
Unit Pressure Maintenance Project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant
seeks an additional 2320 barrels of oil per day to be added incrementally
to the current 4640 barrel per day allowable as injection response occurs.
Applicant further seeks the establishment of an allowable of up to 240
barrels per day for lease line wells which have demonstrated a sub-
stantial response to water injection.
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No. 23-74

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - MONDAY - AUGUST 19, 1974

015, CONSERVATION COMMISSION - ¢ A.M. - MORGAN IALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5262: (DE NOVO)

Application of Petro-Lewis Corporation for pool
contraction, creation, and special pool rules,
Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks the contraction of the
Media-Entrada 0il Pool by the deletion of the NW/4
of Section 22, Township 19 North, Range 3 West,
Sandoval County, New Mexice, and the creation of a
new pool for Entrada producticn comprising said
lands. Applicant further seeks the promulgation

# of special rules for said pool, including a pro-

vision for 1l60-acre proration units and the estab-
lishment of a special depth bracket allowable for
said pool of up tc 750 barrels per day.

Upon applicaticn of Petro-Lewis Corporation, this
case wi’  oue heard De Nove pursuant to the provisions

//// of Rule 1220.

CASE 5152: (Reopened)} Continued from July 24, 1974 Examiner Hearing

In the matter of Case No. 5152 being reopened pur-
suant to the provisions of Order No. R-4713, which
order established a special depth bracket allowable
for the Media~Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New
Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show

cause why said special depth bracket allowable should
not be rescinded.

ir/




Vocket No. 24-74

Dockets Nos. 25-74 and 26-74 are tentatively set fFor hearing on Scptember 4 and
September 18. Applications for hearing must be {iled at least 22 days in advance
of hearing date. '

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 21, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner

CASE 5294: Application of Shenandeoah 0il Corporation for a buffer zone allowable,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the assignment of a special buffer zone allowable to its Gissler "A"
Wells Nos. 1 and 3, locatcd 430 feet from the North line and 1720
feet from the West line, and 1320 feet from the North line and 2310
feet from the West line, respectively, of Section 23, Township 17
South, Range 30 East, Grayburg Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
These wells offset an active waterflood project and have received
an apparent response to water injection.

CASE 5295: Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration
unit and simultaneocus dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 480-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the N/2 and SE/4 of Section 24, Township
20 South, Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
simultaneously dedicated to 1ts Gillully Federal Gas Com Well No. 4 and
its G1llully "A" Federal Well No. 7 located in Units B and O, respectively,
of sald Section 24,

CASE 5296: Application of Texaco Inc. for downholie commingling, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
commingle Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian production with the presently
commingled North Vacuum-Abo and North Vacuum-~-Wolfcamp production
in the wellbore in 1its New Mexico Q" State Well No. 4 located in
Unit P of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Field,
Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5297: Application of Exxon Corporation for a non-standard proration unit and
simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks approval for a 160-acre non-standard gas
proration unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 35, Township 20 South,
Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simul-
taneously dedicated to its Fumont Gas Com 3 Well No. 1 and its Fopeano
Federal A/C Well No. 7, located in Units A and G, respectively, of said
Section 35.

CASE 5298: Application of General American 0il Company of Texas for ccmpulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, secks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the Ef/2 of Section 29, Township 17 South, Range 29
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CASE 5150: Application of Hanson 01il Corporation for a waterflood project,

o lLeo {onnty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection
of water into the Queen formation through 10 wells In its Mescalero
Ridge Unit Area in Sections 26 and 35, Township 19 South, Range 34
East, Pearl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5151: Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for a dual completion, Eddy
County, New Mexlco. 4-nlicant, In the above-styled cause seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Dero-Federal
A-Com Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 35, Township 19 South,
Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
produce gas from the Winchester-Wolfcamp gas pool and an undesignated
Strawn gas pool through the casing~tubing annulus and through tubing.

. CASE 515Z: Application of Petro-Lewis Corporaticn for a Special Depth Bracket
£ Ailowable, Media~Entrada 01l Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexicc.
\\\\\\\ Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a special depih bracket
allowable for the Media-Entrada 011l Pool, Township 19 North, Range 3
West, Sandoval County, New Mexico.

CASE 5140: (Continued from the January 3, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Pierce & Dehlinger for compulsory pooling, Vada-
Pennsylvanian Pool, lea County., New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the
Vada-Penusylvanian Pool underlying the NW/4 of Section 24, Township

9 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexlico, to be dedicated to
the King Resources Sheridan Well No. 1-A located in Unit C of said
Sectlion 24. Also to be considered is designation of the applicant as
» operator of the NW/4 of sald Section 24 and the well located thereon,

provision for allocation of actual operating costs and charges for
supervision, and allocation of costs for reworking said well including
a 200% charge attributable to any non-comnsenting working interest
owner's pro rata share of gaid workover costs, for the risk invoived
in said workover.

CASE 4956: (Reopened) (Continued from the January 3, 1974 Txaminer Hearing)

Application of Pierce & Dehlinger for a determination of well costs,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, as operator of the Sheridan Well
No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 13, Township 9 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, to which well is dedicated the SW/4 of said
Section 13, 2ll mineral interasta in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool
thereunder having been pooled by Commission Order No. R-4560, seeks
ihe veiarminaticn of roosomehie weil ecosre arfributable to applicant
and to King Resources, including, but not limited to, the costs of
reworking and placing said Sheridan Well No. 1 back on production

and attornevs fees in connection therewith. Applicant further seeks
an order assessing, as a charge for the risk involved in the reworking
of the well, 120% of the pro rata share of the reasonable well costs
attributable to the working interest of King Resources.
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CASE 5145: Application of Texas Pacific 01l Company for salt water disposal,
l.ea County, New Mexicn. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian
formation in the perforated interval from 10,872 feet to 11,032 feet
in its State "B' Well No. 2 located in Unit B of Section 11, Town-
ship 12 South, Range 33 East, Bagley Siluro-Devonian Pocl, Lea County,
New Mexico.

CASE 4969: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 4969 being reopened pursuant to the
provisjons of Order No. R~-4557, which order established a temporary
speclal depth bracket allowable for the Tocito Dome-Penunsylvanian
"p" 011 Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. All interested parties
may appear and show cause why the special allowable should be made
permanent.

CASE 5146: Application of Midwest 01l Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the Target Unit Area comprising 5120 acres, more or
less, of State and Federal lands im Townships 25 and 26 South,
Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 5147: Application of Mesa Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Lea Courty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mimeral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying the S/2 of Section 12, Township 16 South, Range 35 East,
North Shce Bar Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled at a standard location for said unit in Unit O
of said Section 12. Also to be cousidered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs,
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also
to be considered 18 the designation of applicant as operator of the
well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 5148: Application of Coquina 0il Corporation for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, gseeks authority to drill a well at an unorthodox gas well
location 990 feet from the North and East lines of Section 16,
Township 19 South, Range 25 East, Boyd-Morrow Gas Poocl, Eddy County,
New Mexico, the N/Z of said Section 16 tu bDe dedicated Lo said well.

CASE 5149: Application of Citles Service 011 Company for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the N/2 of Section 33, Township 21 South,
Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to
be drilled at a standard Pennsylvanian gas well location for said
uniz. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and
compieting said well and the allocation of such costs, as weil as
actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be
considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well
and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.




yxaminer tiearing ~ Wednesday =~ Janunty 16, 1974 pocket No- 2-Th

(Case 5112 continued from Page i)

CASE 5113:

CASE 5124

CASE 5143:

CASE 5144:

Also tO be considered will be the institution of gav prerationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable aatural gas produc’
tion from gaid pool to an amount equal 10 reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also tO be
considered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for
gald pool including & ;fovision for allocating the allowable produc~
tion amecng the wells in the pool.

(Continu

in the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission
on its own motion O consider the institution of uas prorationing in
the Burton Flats-Atoka Gas Pool, Eddy Countys New Mex1cO» and to provide

gas transportation £acilities. Also tO be considered will be the
adoption of special rules and regulations for said pool fncluding 2

provision for allocating the allowable production among the wells in
the pool-

Application of Belco Petroleuin Corporation for compulsory pooling and
an unorthodox gas well j1ocation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled causey geeks an order pooling all minexral jnterests
uynderlying the S/2 of Section 30, Township 20 South, Range 33 East,
gouth Salt Lake-Morrow Gas pool, Lead County» New Mexlico, to be
dedicated to & well to be drilled at an ynox thodox 1ocation 660 feet
from the gouth line and 1300 feet frow the East 1ine of said gection
30. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing
said well and the allocation of such costs, 48 well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered ig the desig-
nation of applicant as operator of the well and 8 charge for risk
jnvolved in drilling said well.

Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company for an unorthodox gas well
jocation, gddy County, New Mexico- Applicant, jn the above—styled
cause, seeks approval for the unotx thodoX jocation of its proposed
Rocky ATTOYO p" Com. Wwell No. 2 in the center of Unit L of Sec”

tion 4, Township 22 South, Range 72 East, Rocky Arroyo-Morrow Gas
paol, EddY county, Ne¥ Mex1co, the $/2 of said gection 4 to be dedi-

caied =2 the well.

Application of Depco, inc. for two waterilccd proiects, Eddy County,
New Mexico: Applicant, in the above-styled causes seeks auihioTit?

south, Range 28 East, Artesia Pool, Eddy county, New Mexice, and

through one well on the Kersey and Company Ramapo wt Lease in gsaid
gection 32.
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DOCKET: EXAMINER MEARING - WIDNESDAY - JANUARY 16, 1974

9 A.M. - OIl, CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LARD OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 5110:

(1) Consideratiorn of the allowable production of gas for February,
1974, from fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt and
Chaves Counties, New Mexico;

(2} Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, for February, 1974,

(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 5111:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include
the $/2 of Section 28, Township 25 Scuth, Rauge 24 East.

Also to be considered will be the jnstitution of gas prorationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be
considered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for
said pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production
among the wells in the pool.

(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 5112:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include the
8/2 of Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, and the N/2 of
Sections 8 and 9, and all of fection 10, Township 21 South, Range 27
Fast.

Also to be considered will be the institution of gas prorationing i
said pool to provide for fixing the tvtal allowable natural gas produc-
tivn Irom said pool to an awount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be con-
sidered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for said
pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production
among the wells in the pool.

(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include all
of Secticn 10, Township 21 South, Range 27 East.



€ La Villita Circle, . E.

M 4~

Atrminroue, NCW MEXAICU uilin

P. O. Box 20%3
Santa Fe, New Mexico 57501

Near VMr. Nutter:

c { and 2 for Case No. 51 5, heard
wouot 1%, 1975, in whleh you were the Examiner.

1 have reproduced these exnibits and have forwarcad copies to
Yr, Fe0rge .. ‘munker, or. for A5 s Lrabution.

3incerely yours,

.

b -
A 1 o . -
vy Lo ',( L LT P

purust 14, 1975 -
Mry. Danlel S. Yutter
of o New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
1




MED\A Nt RODUCT\O
june 197k throug‘n une 1975
(Bar rels pef V\ont\'\)
Federa\ pediad #1 fedel al Hediad Ly
otl watel otl vater
June 1974 2195 n1027 2018 30623
July 190k 3&088 215 3527
Augus 2065 11120 96 -0-
September 1206 2575 -0- -0-
0$tober \20\ 3 200 -0- g18C
Novembe 2009 h8950 \659 h0300
Decembe 1040 2“500 2750 33\50
Januaw \9 170k 28950 2772 31\37 5
Februar 1200 23300 \7\8 214300
Y \S\h 29750 2689 3h600
Apr\\ 99 22675 2\05 33\00
Way 358 2“65 29000
’ June 1280 2702 28900
fluid powe’ pump #\ aguer PUTD #3
()"\L watet oil wa
\1653 97323 2923 80\06
\06223 3302 105517 )
EA
-0~ 6980
1122 1,200
53250




!
i
%

o<
< a2
o:
oL
T

D TQ THUE INCH

5 X
XD IO

WAL D

g
S

R I e .

KROLUNFLL & O35t CO.

Exhibit # 2

[HIGH VOLUME

H H i H : | i i H .
T IR
| = LT O T O O O S
o o b oo | T ;o
RN o B e S S U SO A RN AU O S SR N
1 N L T O O I O
! ; : ! I { : .
- T : ooy [

S (8 I SRS R S NN R SO SO SO Sy TS S O
IEL: AR A N T
e SERLPUSLSRNES VU RN DRI MUV MUONE SUOL S SO PU S -
i O m H A ; ! _ i m m : H Il
: RS N U U N ORI SO S
1te BEREEEERREEE

— w ! ! i
X m a & Lo

—

H U — A G { '
: 2 SN0 O SN N

-5 22 -

: x Qo H m

e gl L= _ -

3 =2
(&) om a.
=2
[ 2]

I O "

: . | ! .
|0 P
Ly 1 S
b ; L

!Ilu\ll»!m\ «i,.; \vv. | V‘Awy 4V‘” - e s

i i | ! -

m M | ; | : ! ! ! : !

¢ ' i i i 1 |

T i Loy _ _ _ I

T STy Ty T i 7 i i 7 X

oo P | P

i ; b U
e LT i S "

i i ) i i i ! " N g ——— --
STl T T T T T T o » P

| L o JljwZ | ,%m1 o

EEEE NN NN . L

[ P : ! 1 ! P

by b L | i lo2 - L
TV T T = “ b

R SRS AU TR SV S S SO O S S SO SN AU S
I [ H .T = i [ -

o A : NEL i b
IR S A R A w L T b

P P | m m ,m ]
e e L N o

eI\ RN

IR A N L |
A YTV 1 ¢ - I T - -

| { 1 H i i . :

co Co _ ] \ o

I

SR N O N B

<

— s
’ t
)
! '
'
'
| i
1 ' N .
.

5
o]

300

200

CUMULATTIVE OIL PRODUCTION (M Bbils)

100




i

A0 0410

2

X 5 TO YHLL ERT

~—

BRI N

Exhibit # 1

Production Vs. % Oil

- i
i !
_
| ! i
: o ﬂ
i N
” i H t
- .
: ;
B '
i :

FLUID POWER # 3

- Cum. Qil

: i
P {
R :_
i [ i
ey .hl..wér e ——d
) | j
. t t
A B
1 H 1 !
t \
i

HIGH YOLUME
SUBMERSABL

. A
|
-l o :l.s!._:.v.w, S .” -
; . b ! i i ;
v ' 1 : N i .
! ! i |SUSIUD PNV Sy S USROS SN JSUVU [V U SURIU SNV
vl)u‘v.\lﬂllv.b\ll)l| n i i 1] _ T - ‘ i
Do P R I ; !

- - T
_ i ;
~ m
T e 1=
;
i

b e e e
I N
|
w ” i

: ]

(DRI SR

J e R e

‘ i i

e e e e e

LOW VOLUME
BEAM PUMPING

! : f | i

! ' s H !
e Yl_itlm S -
- 54, s el Sl R

Yoo I . ~
B S e e B e et

{
¥
i
H

CUMULATIVE 0OIL PRODUCTION (M Bbls)




il
o
£
~
xx

5 TO THE INCH
10 INCHES

KEUFFEL & LYSER CO,

46 0410

HADE (N V. LA

Exhibit # 2

BEFORE EXAMINER Z..w._..«mm
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

T T T T T T T T T T TTTE |FeTacdesis exvimr no. 2
e e R e FLUID POWER # 1 |- CASE NO.__9/33
= S Cum. Oil Production Vs % Oil
[N IOV - - IO N [ D P TV VN DUV SRS Y
M RN |
| ,_ T _
o | o
13 R
| - |
T M Lo !
— _ i 4 - | !
B
: | _
e e - | R S i - e N JEUNS DRP G S S
0 O O O O O | Ll
| R L
BN [ N A .
L] !
SR N T T S O SRR 0 I
| _ M
e —obeb el THIGH  VOLUME | e
e e L 4] SUBMERSABLE i 1 |- -
L B h k PUMPING L B
\ m -~ ;L;ll
Sl L f e
n Jl. B N 1 -
S T B B I B S (O A ISR I
_ ;
T e e
| T ,ﬁ
- T B e Rt EE | by -
m _ I ; “ 1

o 100 200 300

e CUMULATT/VE O/l PRODUCTION (M Bbls) —

> -




p &

10/ 74

P

OWER PUM
assstpe

FLUID

R
S

NI
R N
N
RS N P
. |

1
e beeen -
. B

!

Eight Day A:)erage Production

8/2/73

0,000

(E11008) 800n9

Do 8

M

& - ddoqd

40 BAYINOLLONGOHS

]

PHASHA W N N

‘.],,
ag ! H
JUCUE DU S
& e
B S
I N A | |
- m |
..1— . # . “
I . . ,x““_ S _
VR SN __y __ .M
. i o |
. I ! )
] i :
P ..V, EERREN PR
e ; I M s-.%..iwr«lL”!iIL
T i T
b b o
< - g .
A . ]
1 T
B RIS O !
W |
I . i
1
1o ke . .1*,. + w .
. 4o g g o
b~ - e B <.~
‘ T.nvin+‘,»v52|1
e R L [
| 1 - e P
R §
T " L !
o o —
[ OO N U - ”. . ~ N -




FLUID POWER PUMP *’fl
MEDIA DOME F1IELD
| SANDOVAL COUNTY , NEW MEXICO
. g_,,__w___,x_ﬁ_da_ﬂﬂ,,_—___

FLUID LEVEL
DATE BOPD BWPD WOR (Ft. on Formation)

september 2-9 1973 184 2,126 11.55
geptember 10-17, 1973 203 1,774 8.74
September 13-25, 1973 236 2,205 9.34
september 26-Cctober 1, 1973 235 2,209 6.40

. october 279 1973 229 2,010 8.78

ootober 10-17, 1973 229 5,010 8.78

., October 18-25, 1973 234 2,005 8.57 3,911

October 26-November 1, 1973 209 2,030 g.71
November 2-9, 1973 216 2,023 9.37
N mb 0-17, 1973 155 . .1,524 9.8 .
I

16
Hovember 18-23¢ 1973% 392 2,529  6.45 W
r~ L
November 26-December 1, 1973 536 3,367 6.28 / FLJ
» 0 v
pecember 2-9, 1973 540 3,358 6.22 3,575 _3 .{

pecember 10-17, 1973 533 3,366 6.31
pecember 18-25, 1973 530 3,359 6.34

pecember 26, 1973 - 499 3,399 6.81
January 1. 1974

* Installed Submeisible Navenmber 19, 1973

™ BEFORE EXAMINER STAMETS |
OlL LON “\Vi\ii\.)i\: CU(Vu\uamv-:{

.
|

CASENO.__ 15

Submitted by _Boa-ct Bes :

. Hearing Date_\e.. 16, /224
- AN .

(&Y}
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L CONSERVATION COMM.

LAW OFFICES OF

HunNkER, FEDRIC & HioGINBoTHAM, P AL

PRt
‘— e et

210 HINKLE BUILOING Santa Fo
[&
POST OFFICE BOX 1837
GEGTIOE H, HUNKENR, JR RosweLL, NEw MEXI1C0 aseot TELEPHONE 622.2700
DON M FEORIC AWea CODE G5

RONALD M. HIGOINBOTHAM

Qctober 2, 1975

s15%
Sandoval County Clerk QpA~
Bernalillo, ‘54:“
New Mexico 87004
- Re: T. 19 N., R. 3 W.

Sec. 1l4: SW% SWk
Sec. 15: SEX%SEX%

Dear Madam:

We hand you herewith the original of a Notice of Lien
dated October 1, 1975, covering production of oil from the
above described tract. Will you please record this lien
and return the same to us. Our check in the amount of $1.75
to cover the recording charge, is enclosed.

Sincerely yours,

HUNKER-FEDRIC LAW OFFICES

George H. Hunker, Jr.

GHH:dd
Enc.

xc: Mr. Jason W. Kellahin, w/enc.

xc: Petro-Lewis Corporation, w/enc. —

xc: New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission, w/enc.
Attn: Mr. Bill Carr

Xc: Mr. John K. Reimer, w/enc.

ac: Mr. R.E. McKenzie, Jr., w/enc.




NOTICE OF LIEN

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVIN that JOHN K. REIMER and R.B.
MCKENZIL, JR., whose address is c/o Georgc Il. Hunker; Jr.,
P.O. Boyx 1837, Raswell, Now Mexico B5BZ01. own a Six Percent
{62) interezt in the products severed fLrom the Federal Media
No. 1 and Federal Media No. 2 wells by Fluid Power Pump Company,
1420 Carlisle Blvd., N.E., Albuquerque, New Mexico 87110,
Petro-Lewis Corporation and/oxr Partnership Properties Co.,
1400 Colorado State Building, 1600 Broadway, Denver, Colorado
80202, which said wells are located on the following described
land in Sandoval .County, New Mexico:

Township 15 North, Range 3 West, N.M.P.M.
Section 14: SW%SWk
Section 15: SE%SE%

Products severed from said production units have been and
are now or may be taken, received and purchased by The Permian
Corporation; and the above-named interest cwners have a purchase
money security interest in and lien upon such products and the
proceeds thereof to secure payment of the purchase price for the
period of 7:00 A.M., March 1, 1974, to and including the date
hereof, under the provisions of the 0il and Gas Products Lien
Act, Section 61-10-1 et seqg., NMSA 1953, as amended.

DATED this lst day of October, 1975.

, t/‘
P /. N
: 4 b -~
s o5 e e T

JOUN K. REIMER

i /CJC/// Y ",1411
// 7/’/(/. = - /
E- R g
K”E McKENZiE TR

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
} ss
COUNTY CF CHAVES )

The foregoing instrument wac acknowledged before me this

1st day of October, 1975, by John K. Reimer and R.E. McKenzie, Jr.

. Beterd 4 )

Notary Public

My Commission expires:

7-27-77




BiFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF HNEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF PLTRO-LEWIS CORPORATICHN FOR
UNRESTRICTED ALLOWABLES, MEDIA-
ENTRADA OIL POOL, SANDOVAL COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

A PPLICATIORN

COMES NOW Petro-lLewis Corporation and applies to the

011 Conservation Commission of New Mexico for an order

granting unrestricted allowables in the Media-Entrada
0il Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico, and in support thereof

would show the Commission :

1. Applicant is the cperator of all of the producing

wells in the Media-Entrada 011l Pool, and 1s presently

producing from the following wells:

Township 12 Norrth, Range 3 West, N.M.P.M.

No. 1 Fluid - 1980' FSL, 330' FWL, Sec. 14
No. 1 Media ~ 99Y0' FSL, 660' FWL, Sec. 14
No. 2 Media - 940' FSL, 330' FEL, Sec. 15
No. 3 Fluid - NE/4 NE/4 Sec. 15
No. 5 Fluid - NE/4 NW/4, Sec. 22

and other wells will probably be completed or recompleted in

the Entrada formation in the {uture.

y ; 2. The producing wclls in ihe iMeaia-kEntrada make large

FAR SRV

volumes of water, as the result of an active water drive,

and in order to efficiently produce the wells, they must
be produced at high rates. At higher rates of production

the ratio of 01l to water is greatly reduced.

DOCKET MAiLeD

'/Lj,/%g
Exﬁe_JL__;--«
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMiISSION
Of* THE STAYWL OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING } /@ )
CALLED RBRY THE OIL COMSERVATION S o N\ <
COMUISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR Cy s N
THEL PURBOSFE OF CONSIDERING: /7 4
* ,s.-l-:./ - CASE NO. 5152
N A A
C o ’Vv\ Order No. R- 4713-B
-

IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 5152 BEING

RECPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF

ORDER NO. R-4713-A, WHICH ORDER EXTENDED

ORDER NO. R-4713, WHICH ORDER ESTABLISHED A

SPECIAL DEPTH BRRACKET ALLOWABLE FOR THE MEDIA-ENTRADA OIL POOL,
SANDOVAL COUNTY, ORDER OF THE COMMISSION NEW MEX1CO.

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 13 P

19 75 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter .

NOW, on this day of September ;, 1975 , the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimcny, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

EINDS :

{l) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has Jjurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R~-4713, dated January 24, 1Y74, a
temporary special depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil per
day was established for the Media-Entrada 0Oil Pool, Sandoval County,
New Mexico.

(3) That by Order No. R-4713-A, dated September 3, 1974, the
aforesaid temporary special depth bracket allowable was extended
for a one~year period.

(4) That pursvant to the provisions of Order No. R-4713-A,
this case was reopened to permii all intcrcsted parties to appear

and show cause why said special depth bracket allowable should

remain in effect.




. project, even greate

Case No. 5152
Ordey No. R-4713-B

(5) That the evidence presented at the hearing indicates
that high volune pumping of o0il wells in the Media-kEntrada 0il

Pool generelly results in a iower water—-oil cut, thereby improving

~the producing efficiency of the reservoir.

(6) That the evidence further indicates that the original

L:applicant in this case, Petro-Lewils Corporation, has unitized the
© Media-Entrada 0il Pocl for the purpose of instituting a pressure-

maintenance project therein, and that upon initiation of said

[

volumes of fluid will be produced than

" have been produced to date.

(7} That should the previcusly established trend of a

- greater percentage of oil per barrel of fluid produced, when
- producing the wells in the subject pool at high volumes, continue,
v?the water-oil cut would be further reduced, and producing effi-

ciency for the reservoir further improved.

(8) That retention of the special depth bracket allowable

. for wells in the subject pool should improve reservoir producing
f efficiency and result in the ultimate recovery of additional oil,

E thereby preventing waste.

(9) That r~tention of the special depth bracket allowable

for wells in the subject pool will not cause waste nor impair

. correlative rights, and should be approved.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the special depti: bracket allowable of 750 barrels
of oil per day for the Media-Entrada OiLl Pccl, Sandoval County,

New Mexico, shall remain in full force and effect until further

order of the Commission.




...3...
Case No. 5152

Order No. R-4713-B

(2} That the operator of the Media-Entrada Unit Area shall
%‘report monthly to the Aztec District Office of the Commission the
léprevious month's water-oil cut for each producing well in the
'jMedia—Entrada 0il Pool. f

(3) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission may, at

any time that it appears that premature water encroachment or
~water coning is occurring, or other evidence of reservoir damage |
:;is apparent, rescind the provisions of this order and cause the
‘itop unit allowable for the Media-Entrada Oil Pool to revert to

347 barrels of o0il per day.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
. entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

'sdesignated.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE CF NEW MEXICO

4 e s —— e ————— e ae 4w

\/ IN THE MATTRR Cr THE HRARING
| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
© COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

* THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ;
| CASE No. _5152 {
A !
3 Order No. R- 4713-2
3 Y7
1IN THE MATTER OF CASE NO. 5152 e e o !
"BEING REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE S i
4PROVISIONS OF ORDER NO. R~4713, 5
4WHICH ORDER ESTABLISHED A SPECIAL :
'DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLE FOR THE :
ﬁMEDIA—ENTRADA OIL POOL, SANDOVAL ;
‘i{COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. :
|
; ORDER OF THE COMMISSION i
" BY THE COMMISSION: i
This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _August 19 ., leAJ
e at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission {
 0f New Mexico, hereinafter retferred to as the "Commission.' :
: . e . *
. NGOW, on this day of , 1974, the Commission,
. a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

iand the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised’
in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by :
.+ Law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the sub]ect
i matter thereof.

y f (2) That by Order No. R-4713, dated January 24, 1974, a i

i . . :
Jtemporary special depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil per'!
tday was established for the Mediz-~Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, |

New Mexico, for a period of six months.

(3) That pursuant tc the provisions of Order No. R-4713, this

e N i

‘case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to
'

sappear and show cause why said special depth bracket allowable

ishoull remain in effect.

L\ e S AN g e SR 1SS S T Py et L
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_2..
ASE NO. 5152
ORDER No. R-4713-A
(4) That the evidence presented indicates that the temporary
special depth bracket allowable sholld be continued in effect for

an additional one year,

{5) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
during August, 19Z§T'at which time the operators in the subjéct
pool should appé;;—and show cause why the temporary special depth

bracket allowable should remain in effect.

IT IS THEREYFORE CRDERED:

(1) That the temporary special depth bracket allowable of
750 barrels of 0il per day for the Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval
County, New Mexico, shall remain in full force and effect.
{2} That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
during the month of August, 1975, at which time operators in said
pool may appear and show caﬁse why said special depth bracket
allowable should not be rescinded.

(3) That the Sacretary-Director of the Commission may, at
any time that it appears that premature water encroachment cr water
coning is occuring, or other evidence of reservoir damage is
apparent, rescind the provisions of this order and cause the top
unit allowable for the Media-Entrada 0Oil Pool to revert to 347
barrels of o0il per day.

(4) That each month the applicant snail taxe preoduction
fluid level fests on each producing well in the pool and shall
report the results of these tests along with other pertinent
monthly well production data to the Aztec District Office of the
Commission.

{5) That jurisdiction of this cause 1is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.
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! | BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
dr{§§3/ OF TRE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5152

APPLICATION OF PETRO-LEWIS CORPORATION Orger No. R-_y 7/3
FOR A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLE
N
SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Ia o
i\ i Lo
A M a0 P
~ x\]&(/ ,
J (ii N k//ﬁ ‘

.{ . ORDER OF THE COMMXSSZFPON
[z

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause cane on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 16 , 1974 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets

NOW, on this day of January ,» 1974, the Commission,
a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Petro-Lewis Corporation, is the

sole operator in the Media-Entrada 0Oil Pool, Sandoval County,

New Mexico.
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(3) That the applicant sceks the assignment of a special

depth brackcet allowable of 750 barrcls of o0il per day for

- the Media-Entrada Pcol to replace the current regular depth

bracket allowable for said pool of 347 barrels per day.

{4) That the evidence presently available indicates that

- the assignment of a special depth bracket allowable to wells
. in the subject pool will not result in damage to the reservoir
. or cause waste, and will be in the interest of protection of

¢ correlative rights.

(5) That the applicant should install production equipment

! at each of the existing 160 acre non-standard spacing units

© to produce these units in such a manner as to minimize the fluid
! B »

ja,d ?

i head differential between t¥e units to eliminate,A?e—éar as may
. be practicable, drainage which may not be offset by counter

i drainage, between—saidumies.

(6) Thaﬁkspecial depth bracket allowablef/should be

ﬁ assigned for a temporary period to expire six months from the
j date of this order; that during this period all operators in
! the subject pool should gather all available information 1elative |

. to the effects on said reservoir.

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examiner

;;hearing in July, 1974, at which time the operators in the subject
éfpool should appear anéd show cause why the temporary special depth

iibracket allowables should be made permanent.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a temporary special depth bracket allowable of 750

" barrels of o0il per day is hereby established s Topmit—aiinwsible

- for the Media-Entrada 0il Pcool, Sandoval County, New Mexico.
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! water coning is occurring, or other evidence of reservoir
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(2) That this casc shall be reopened at an examiner
hearing in July, 1974, at which time the operators in the subiject .
pool may appear and show cause why the temporary special depth ;
bracket allowable should not ke rescinded.

(3) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission may,

at any time it appears that premature water encroachment or

damage 1s apparent, rescind the provisions of this order and

cause the top unit allowable for the Medla-Entrada 0il Pool to ;
revert to 347 barrels of oil per day. %

{4} That each month the applicant shall take production fluﬂd
level tests on each producing well in the pocl and shall report ;
the results of these tests along with other pertinent monthly
well production data to the Aztec district office of the Commis-

sion.

(5} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the dayv and vear hereinabkowy

S o S

designated.




